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1 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: Welcome to this

2 evening's comment session on the Revised Draft

3 Environmental Impact Statement for the Missouri

4 River Master Manual.

5 My name is Colonel Kurt Ubbelohde,

6 Commander of the Omaha District, U.S. Army Corps

7 of Engineers.

8 With me tonight are members of the

9 team that prepared the Revised Draft

10 Environmental Impact Statement: Rose Hargrave,

11 Paul Johnston, Roy McAllister, Rick Moore, Mary

12 Roth, Larry Cieslik, Jody Farhat, Patti Lee and

13 Betty Newhouse. Also with us are Pam Haverland,

14 from the USGS, and Jimmy Black, who is with our

15 Western Area Power Administration.

16 This hearing is the last of 20

17 sessions that have been held from Helena, Montana

18 to New Orleans, Louisiana.

19 This afternoon we conducted an

20 open-house workshop. I hope that many of you

21 were able to stop by and study the displays, pick

22 up handouts and talk with the staff. If you

23 weren't, please take a few minutes this evening

24 to visit the displays.

25 Our agenda tonight will start with a
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1 short video. There is a welcome, followed by a

2 description of the projects, the features of the

3 Revised Draft Environmental Impact Statement and

4 the major impacts.

5 We want everyone to have a common

6 understanding of the RDEIS. Copies of the

7 summary and handouts, as well as the entire

8 documents are available at libraries, project

9 offices throughout the basin and you may also get

10 a copy by writing to us or off of our website.

11 Following the video, I will give a

12 fuller description of the comment process this

13 evening and then we'll take your comments. And

14 we'll stay as long as necessary for everyone to

15 be heard.

16 And with that, we'll begin.

17 (Videotaped Presentation.)

18 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: This hearing

19 session will come to order.

20 Our purpose this evening is to

21 conduct a public hearing on the proposed changes

22 to the guidelines from the Missouri River

23 Mainstem System operations.

24 Before I proceed, I'd like to

25 recognize a few elected officials.
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1 The Mayor of Council Bluffs, Tom

2 Hanafan.

3 The Mayor of Omaha, Mike Fahey.

4 Senator from the State of Iowa,

5 Hubert Houser.

6 Also, from the Iowa State Senate,

7 Melvyn Houser.

8 Iowa's Secretary of Agriculture,

9 Patty Judge.

10 Representing Senator Chuck Hagel,

11 from Nebraska, James Niger.

12 And representing Congressman Greg

13 Ganske, Mr. Ben Post.

14 Do we have any other elected

15 officials or their representatives here who wish

16 to be recognized?

17 MS. BARRY: Donna Barry,

18 representing Charles Grassley, Senator Grassley.

19 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: Thank you.

20 Yes, ma'am.

21 DR. PIPER: Dr. Barbara Piper,

22 representing our Honorable Mayor of Carter Lake

23 Iowa, Emil Hausner.

24 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: Yes, sir.

25 MR. NELSON: Representing the
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1 Senator of Nebraska, Ben Nelson, Don Nelson.

2 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: Yes, sir?

3 MR. GOEDEKEN: David Goedeken

4 representing Mayor Jerry Ryan, Bellevue,

5 Nebraska.

6 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: Are there any

7 others who wish to be recognized?

8 This hearing is being recorded by

9 Gary Barnes of Barnes Reporting Service. He will

10 be taking verbatim testimony that will be the

11 basis for the official transcript and record of

12 this hearing.

13 This transcript, with all written

14 statements and other data, will be made part of

15 the administrative record for action. Persons

16 who were interested in obtaining a copy of the

17 transcript for this session or any other session

18 can do so. Persons interested in receiving a

19 copy need to indicate this on one of the cards

20 available at the table by the entrance. Also, if

21 you are not on our mailing list and desire to be

22 placed on it, please indicate this on one of the

23 cards, as well.

24 In order to conduct an orderly

25 hearing, it is essential that I have a card from
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1 anyone desiring to speak, giving your name and

2 who you represent. If you desire to make a

3 statement and have not filled out a card, please

4 raise your hand and we'll furnish one to you.

5 I'd also like to ask if there's an

6 empty seat next to you, raise your hand so that

7 one of these fine folks who are standing around

8 could also sit down. It's going to be a long

9 evening. Please take advantage of the chairs,

10 folks.

11 The purpose of tonight's session is

12 to help ensure that we have all the essential

13 information that we will need to make our

14 decision on establishing the guidelines for the

15 future operations of the Mainstem System and that

16 this information is accurate. This is your

17 opportunity to provide us with some of that

18 information. We view this as a very important

19 opportunity for you to have an influence on the

20 decision. Therefore, I'm glad to see you all

21 here tonight.

22 I want you to remember that

23 tonight's forum is to discuss the proposed

24 changes in the operation of the Missouri Mainstem

25 System that are analyzed in the Revised Draft
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1 Environmental Impact Statement. We should

2 concentrate our efforts this evening on those

3 issues.

4 It is my intention to give all

5 interested parties an opportunity to express

6 their views on the proposed changes fully, freely

7 and publicly. It is in the spirit of seeking a

8 full disclosure and providing an opportunity for

9 you to be heard regarding this decision that we

10 have called this hearing. Anyone wishing to

11 speak or make a statement will be given the

12 opportunity to do so.

13 The Missouri River Mainstem System

14 consists of Corps of Engineers' constructed and

15 operated projects, so officially that makes us a

16 project proponent. However, it is our intention

17 that the final decision on the future operational

18 guidelines for these projects reflects a plan

19 that considers the views of all interests,

20 focuses on the contemporary and future needs

21 served by the Mainstem System and meets the

22 requirements established by Congress.

23 As Hearing Officer, my role and

24 responsibility is to conduct this hearing in such

25 a manner as to ensure the full disclosure of all
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1 relevant facts bearing on the information that we

2 currently have before us. If the information is

3 inaccurate or incomplete, we need to know that

4 and you can help us make that determination.

5 Ultimately, the final selection of a

6 plan that provides the framework for the future

7 operations of the Mainstem System will be based

8 on the benefits that may be expected to accrue

9 from the proposed plan as well the probable

10 negative impacts, including cumulative impacts.

11 This includes significant social, economic and

12 environmental factors.

13 Should you desire to submit a

14 written statement and do not have it prepared,

15 you may send it to the U.S. Corps of Engineers in

16 Omaha, Attention: The Missouri River Master

17 Manual. You may also submit your comments by

18 fax or electronically. If you need further

19 information on how to submit your comments,

20 please stop by the table outside this room and

21 we'll be glad to give you that information. The

22 official record for this hearing will be open

23 until the 28th of February, 2002. To be properly

24 considered, your written statements must be

25 postmarked by that date.
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1 Before I begin taking testimony, I

2 would like to say a few words about the order and

3 procedure that will be followed. When we call

4 your name, please come forward to the lectern,

5 state you name and address, specify whether or

6 not you're representing a group, agency,

7 organization or if you're speaking as an

8 individual. You will be given five minutes to

9 complete your testimony. If you're going to read

10 a statement, we would appreciate it if you could

11 provide a copy to the court reporter prior to

12 speaking to facilitate taking down your verbatim

13 remarks.

14 After all statements were made time

15 will be allowed for any additional remarks.

16 During the session I may ask questions to clarify

17 points for my own satisfaction. Since the

18 purpose of this public hearing is to gather

19 information that will be used to evaluate the

20 proposed plan or alternatives to it, and since

21 open debate between members of the audience would

22 be counter productive to this purpose, I must

23 insist that all comments be directed to me, the

24 Hearing Officer.

25 With the exception of public
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1 officials, or their representatives who will

2 speak first, speakers will be given an equal

3 opportunity to comment. Please remember,

4 speakers, you will have five minutes. We will be

5 using a lighted timer. When the yellow light

6 comes on, it means you have two minutes of time

7 remaining. When the red light comes on, your

8 five minutes are up. No portion of unused time

9 allotted to each speaker may be transferred to

10 another presenter. The purpose of the hearing is

11 to permit members of the public an equal

12 opportunity to concisely present their views,

13 information, or evidence. If we allow one

14 speaker to stockpile the unused time of others,

15 the result may be that the hearing record will be

16 unfairly tainted and others waiting to speak may

17 be discouraged from doing so. I'll now call the

18 names of those who have submitted cards,

19 beginning with elected officials.

20 MR. CIESLIK: Mayor Hanafan?

21 MAYOR HANAFAN: Tom Hanafan, Mayor

22 of the City of Council Bluffs, 209 Pearl Street,

23 51501.

24 Well, thank you for the opportunity

25 this evening to speak.
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1 There are three (3) major issues

2 that we're concerned with in the City of Council

3 Bluffs. We've been a part of the Missouri River

4 Basin, obviously, since our existence. We go

5 back to 1890s, and we had our first flood in the

6 area; 1940's, when we had our second flood; and

7 the great flood of 1952.

8 In 1952, we created a dike system

9 that surrounds, goes to the north, throughout the

10 west and south, into Council Bluffs and, then, of

11 course, with the Loess Hills that we have to the

12 east, we've actually created somewhat of a bowl

13 system. And when the water or rain and snow that

14 comes down from the Loess Hills and then with any

15 increase in the levels in the Missouri River,

16 which also includes the Mosquito Creek and the

17 Indian Creek Basin. And as you raise water on

18 the Missouri River, we have nine pump stations in

19 place and we are in the process of building two

20 more pump stations, that we actually draw the

21 water down on the south and the west side of town

22 and if the river rises above that we shut those

23 pumps down, we shut down the gates to the river.

24 And, obviously, what happens is the groundwater

25 continues to increase, floods basements and does

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
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1 a tremendous amount of damage to our area.

2 We've learned how to live with it

3 the way the levels are today. Any increase in

4 spring runoff or increase in the spring water

5 normally causes us some major problems. So we're

6 obviously -- we build our community on sewer

7 system control system around that front, so any

8 change makes a major difference in what we do

9 with our water levels.

10 The second area is economic

11 development. We have the facility that you

12 stayed in today was created by the State of Iowa,

13 by law, for gambling. And the people in the

14 state, in the Pottawattamie County area have

15 voted it in. We have three (3) hotels -- four

16 (4) hotels that set along the river and the river

17 boats employ approximately three thousand (3,000)

18 people. Any major change, again, the design

19 standards were done according to the levels of

20 the Missouri River today, and any change of that

21 could create major problems in economic

22 development along the river. That also includes

23 new economic development as we look into the

24 future north of here, as you move towards North

25 25th Street.

g6edxerl
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1 The third area is quality of life.

2 The City of Council Bluffs takes a hundred (100)

3 percent of its water for its levee, the people to

4 live, to drink and to eat out of the Missouri

5 River. When there are low levels in the

6 summertime and they can create some major

7 problems.

8 What we've done, we've built two

9 new reservoirs to help that situation out. But,

10 as the water levels go down, it makes it very

11 difficult for us to do anything about bringing

12 water back. And we also have, one other issue is

13 that we have just signed on with MidAmerica

14 Energy to build a new power plant and that power

15 plant relies, the current power plant relies on

16 water from the Missouri River for cooling water,

17 which not only takes care of Council Bluffs and

18 Western Iowa, but actually distributes

19 electricity throughout the State of Iowa.

20 Thank you.

21 MR. CIESLIK: Mayor Fahey?

22 MAYOR FAHEY: Thank you and good

23 evening.

24 My name is Mike Fahey, Mayor of the

25 City of Omaha, 1819 Douglas Street, 68183.

g6edxerl
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1 First off, let me thank the Corps

2 for hosting this evening's public testimony. I

3 really do appreciate the opportunity to talk

4 about this and you kept your word. I told you I

5 would be thank of that and, obvious, judging by

6 the turnout.

7 I appreciate the opportunity to

8 further define and paint Omaha's new vision and

9 dreams for its Missouri Riverfront and address

10 the potential negative impact these new river

11 proposals could have on that new vision.

12 Like any other important decision,

13 there are many perspectives to consider. Many

14 sides to study and often the best solution lies

15 somewhere in the middle. The concerns raised by

16 wildlife and ecological experts are valid, but

17 the Omaha/Council Bluffs Area also have valid

18 concerns that need to be considered.

19 The City of Omaha has four (4) major

20 concerns. I would like to be clear that the

21 devil is always in the details and tonight is

22 just a review and summary of those issues.

23 Omaha and Council Bluffs rely on the

24 Missouri River for many essential services. Much

25 of our water supply comes from the river. River
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1 levels have an impact on the releases of our

2 sanitary and storm sewers. The Missouri River is

3 utilized to cool area power plants, provide water

4 for agricultural purposes and allows our city's

5 industry barge transportation as a transportation

6 alternative.

7 Now, regarding our economy, Tom

8 talked about it briefly, I just want to

9 reemphasize a few points.

10 Omaha has committed millions and,

11 when it's all said and done, billions of dollars

12 into new development and redevelopment of our

13 Riverfront. So much is planned that we loosely

14 titled it "Back to the River."

15 With our Convention Center marina,

16 Gallup's new corporate headquarters, a fabulous

17 pedestrian bridge linking hundreds of miles of

18 trails and new restaurants and parks, Omahan's

19 will soon have unprecedented access to the banks

20 of the Missouri River. So the water levels, in

21 particular during the warmer months, is

22 imperative. We cannot underestimate the economic

23 importance of having a functional and

24 environmentally pleasing river.

25 Tom talked about the quality of

g6edxerl
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1 life. Omaha is not blessed with large lakes, but

2 recreational boating has steadily grown more

3 important to Omaha's quality of life and Omaha's

4 economy. All river proposals recommend lowering

5 releases to a level equal to or, worse yet, below

6 the minimal navigational channel requirements.

7 Low summer flows would dry up our marinas. Boat

8 docks would rest on mud and boats could be

9 marooned. The planned docks for our new

10 restaurant over there would not be feasible.

11 Our image is important to our city.

12 Missouri River is a mud bottom river. The look

13 of the Missouri River is a significant factor to

14 consider when building on the Riverfront. A walk

15 along our path, over our pedestrian bridge or

16 through our parks will be less interesting if all

17 we can enjoy are the muddy banks and the bottom

18 of the Missouri River, throughout the warmer

19 months.

20 We are building a new front door to

21 Omaha and a vibrant flowing Missouri River is an

22 integral and key element.

23 In conclusion, the health and

24 vitality of the Missouri River is critical to all

25 of us. No doubt we all want the river to be the

g6edxerl
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1 best it can be, but we must find a middle ground.

2 To avoid severe economic outcomes,

3 Omaha respectfully requests that the summer river

4 levels be maintained at no less than sixteen (16)

5 feet, as measured at the Omaha Station.

6 I thank you for your time.

7 MR. CIESLIK: Hubert Houser?

8 DR. PIPER: Good evening, I'm

9 Dr. Barbara Piper, representing the Honorable

10 Mayor from our City, Carter Lake, Iowa.

11 I would also like to wish the

12 Colonel, you and the other engineers of the

13 U.S. Army Corps of Engineers a very happy

14 National Engineers Week.

15 I would like to read into testimony

16 a letter that we have composed from the City of

17 Carter Lake.

18 Elected officials and other public

19 representatives of the City of Carter Lake, Iowa

20 want to have this letter read and entered as part

21 of the formal testimony recorded this evening

22 regarding the Missouri River Master Manual

23 Revised Draft Environmental Impact Statement.

24 Carter Lake, a horseshoe-shaped

25 oxbow lake of the Missouri River is located on
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1 the eastern edge of Omaha on the Iowa/Nebraska

2 state line. The lake is situated directly across

3 from the Missouri River at River Mile Six Twenty

4 (620) on the right bank. The lake is

5 approximately three (3) miles long, has a water

6 surface area of three hundred and twenty (320)

7 acres and varies in width from five hundred (500)

8 to fourteen hundred and fifty (1450) feet.

9 Carter Lake has a rich history since

10 being separated from the Missouri River in the

11 late 1800s. Today high value, residential

12 properties, as well as public parks, follow its

13 lake front. Property values along the lake front

14 exceed eighteen point six (18.6) million dollars

15 and additional high value properties along the

16 lake front are being developed.

17 Adjacent property owners and the

18 public can intensively use the lake for

19 recreation.

20 We have reviewed the six options

21 discuss in the Revised Draft and are concerned

22 that the negative impasse to Carter Lake have not

23 been adequately addressed.

24 Oxbow lakes are connected to

25 Missouri River levels through both surface water

g6edxerl
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1 flooding and groundwater movement. This fact is

2 contained in an engineer research report issued

3 by the University of Iowa, in cooperation with

4 the Iowa Geologic Society, entitled "Water

5 Management, Water Quality and Alluvial Morphology

6 of Selected Iowa Oxbow Lakes."

7 This report states that the water

8 balance of the lake is depending upon recharge by

9 precipitation, surface water and groundwater at

10 times of high precipitation and groundwater

11 levels. This is the case for Carter Lake.

12 The desired level of the lake is

13 between nine hundred seventy point five (970.5)

14 and nine hundred seventy-one (971) feet above

15 mean sea level. The mean Missouri River level

16 between April to October near Carter Lake is nine

17 hundred seventy point six (970.6) feet on gauge

18 data recorded between 1953 and 2000.

19 Missouri River elevations above nine

20 hundred seventy-one (971) feet raise the level of

21 Carter Lake. River levels lower than nine

22 seventy-one (971) feet lead to increased lake

23 seepage losses.

24 As a consequence, any change in the

25 Missouri River levels from historic operations

g6edxerl
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1 will have a direct impact on water levels in

2 Carter Lake. Higher groundwater levels will

3 increase Carter Lake's water elevation and will

4 cause shoreline erosion, boat and dock damage and

5 lowland flooding.

6 Lowering Missouri River levels will

7 in turn decrease Carter Lake depth levels,

8 leading to not only aesthetic damages,

9 recreational limitations and water quality

10 problems, but also to aquatic habitat damage.

11 Carter Lake is a relatively shallow

12 lake and any loss in lake depth has pronounced

13 ecological and recreational effects.

14 Property damages resulting from the

15 proposed Missouri River changes would be directly

16 attributable to the flow alterations from the

17 1953 historic levels.

18 As a consequence, the City of Carter

19 Lake is opposed to flow alterations that would be

20 to higher river levels in the spring and lower

21 river levels in the fall.

22 We recommend that the U.S. Army

23 Corps of Engineers install an improved Carter

24 Lake Water Level Management System to mitigate

25 the damages that would otherwise occur with
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1 fluctuating river levels.

2 Thank you very much.

3 MR. CIESLIK: Hubert Houser?

4 SENATOR HOUSER: Colonel, Ladies and

5 Gentlemen, my name is Hubert Houser, 34697

6 Beechnut Road, Carson, Iowa. I'm a member of the

7 Iowa Senate. I represent several Iowa Counties

8 adjoining the Missouri River.

9 With yesterday's action in the Iowa

10 Legislature, both the Iowa House and Senate have

11 now passed Senate File 2051. This bill

12 establishes an Iowa Inter-Agency Missouri River

13 Authority. The bill directs this Authority to

14 denote management of the Missouri River in a

15 manner that does not negatively impact landowners

16 along the river or negatively impact the State's

17 economy.

18 Iowa has been represented on the

19 Missouri River Basin Association by a staff

20 person from the Iowa Department of Natural

21 Resources.

22 The bill just passed by the Iowa

23 Legislature expands Iowa's representation to

24 include the Departments of Economic Development,

25 Transportation, Agriculture and the Utilities
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1 Commission. We believe this group will more

2 fully represent Iowa's interest as it relates to

3 Missouri River matters. We would encourage other

4 member states in the Missouri River Basin

5 Association to do likewise. It is important that

6 all interests be at the table and not just

7 natural resources.

8 The Governor of Iowa is directing

9 state agencies to oppose a spring rise and to

10 advocate for alternative methods and mitigate any

11 impact on threatened species.

12 Before the Corps implements any

13 changes in the Master Water Control Manual that

14 may put our communities, farms and economy at

15 risk, we urge that the interest of all be first

16 resolved.

17 Thank you.

18 MR. CIESLIK: Melvyn Houser?

19 Melvyn Houser?

20 MR. HOUSER: My name's Melvyn

21 Houser, representing the Pottawattamie County

22 Board of Supervisors. The address is 27 South

23 6th Street, Council Bluffs, Iowa 51501.

24 I have submitted earlier today a

25 resolution passed by the Pottawattamie County
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1 Board of Supervisors asking that the Army Corps

2 of Engineers maintain its Current Water Control

3 Plan.

4 I would also like to take the

5 opportunity to make a small talk on personal

6 notes.

7 "The next World War will be over

8 Water."

9 This quote was made by Ismail

10 Serageldin, Vice President of World Bank.

11 I would like to congratulate the

12 Army Corps of Engineers for bringing together

13 such an eclectic diverse group of people who are

14 against any changes in the Current Water Control

15 Plan. This is a nonpartisan group of city and

16 county officials, Farm Bureau members, farmers,

17 power company and others who are united on this

18 issue. They will tell you about potential

19 economic losses, not only to the farmers, but

20 about the ripple affect of those who supply the

21 farmers. They will talk about potential losses

22 in ability to economically produce the electrical

23 power we depend on and they will tell you why we

24 need water levels to remain as they are.

25 I don't want to talk about why we
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1 need water, but why we have a right to it.

2 The name for Islamic law is

3 "shari'a," which stems from the word meaning "The

4 sharing of water."

5 Fourteen thousand (14,000) years

6 ago, the fledgling Muslim religion states that

7 water is a right. This was from a people who

8 live in the desert. But now government and

9 agencies who manage water treat it as a need,

10 much like oil or transportation or high-speed

11 internet service.

12 At first thought, one would think

13 that "right" and "need" are the same, but they

14 are not. A "need" is something that is necessary

15 and desired, but can be denied. A "right," on

16 the other hand, is an entitlement which cannot be

17 denied. If water is a need, then it can be

18 classified with roads and telecommunications,

19 something people want, but not necessarily

20 guaranteed. If it is a right, then local

21 governments and agencies are required to provide

22 it, as we do freedom and religion and speech.

23 Someday, I don't know when, these

24 dams may be gone. There will be no Walleye

25 fishing in South Dakota, no farming as we know it
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1 along the river. No houses or businesses in West

2 Council Bluffs. The building and the levees will

3 be gone, and for all we know, the Pallid Sturgeon

4 will die, or thrive, regardless of what we do.

5 But, until then, we folks downstream

6 do not want to be denied our right to a

7 dependable flow of Missouri River water.

8 I respectfully ask that the Army

9 Corps of Engineers keep in place the Current

10 Water Control Plan.

11 Thank you.

12 MR. CIESLIK: Patty Judge?

13 MS. JUDGE: Good evening. Patty

14 Judge, Iowa Department of Agriculture,

15 Des Moines, Iowa 50319.

16 The comments I'm making this evening

17 are made by me as an elected official of the

18 State of Iowa. Official comments from the State

19 of Iowa will be followed at a later date.

20 Iowa's mighty rivers are as much a

21 part of our history as our farm heritage and as a

22 child I remember, as I'm sure most of you do,

23 reading about Lewis and Clark and their

24 explorations of the Missouri River and how

25 exciting that must have been to travel that river
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1 back in 1804.

2 Well, recent debate has centered on

3 returning the Missouri River to its natural state

4 that Meriwether Lewis and William Clark found

5 when they began that journey.

6 While that's a rather romantic

7 thought, it's not one that a reasonable person

8 can entertain for very long, any more than we can

9 return to horse and buggy transportation, country

10 schools, mud roads and outside toilets.

11 Over 60 years ago the comprehensive

12 plan was developed called the Missouri River

13 Basin Project and the Corps of Engineers' Project

14 called for development of water resources on the

15 river and the tributaries drained a half a

16 million square miles, constructed dams with the

17 storage capacity of seventy-three (73) million

18 acre feet, created two point six (2.6) million

19 kilowatts of hydroelectric generation and a

20 navigable channel from Sioux City to St. Louis.

21 You heard earlier tonight six dams

22 were built on the river, in Montana, South Dakota

23 and North Dakota. Those projects were

24 undertaken, in part, with the idea of regulating

25 the flow of water as a flood control measure.
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1 Those of us who remember the devastation of river

2 flooding not so very long ago aren't very eager

3 to return to that situation.

4 The projects have worked very well,

5 allowing for commerce, energy production and

6 agriculture to thrive along the river corridor.

7 The Corps is now considering a

8 change in the management of the Missouri River.

9 The proposed changes would decrease the flow of

10 water from Gavins Point Dam in South Dakota,

11 south along Iowa in the summer and increase the

12 flow of water in the spring months. The result

13 of this action would be a more stable water table

14 at the lake, located at Gavins Point, which would

15 allow for increased recreational activities in

16 South Dakota.

17 Meanwhile, here in Iowa we are

18 hearing that the proposed changes are an attempt

19 to return the river to a natural state and to

20 protect certain birds and fish.

21 It's important to note that the

22 current proposal only returns Missouri to a

23 semi-natural state between Sioux City and

24 Kansas City. The upper river is not part of the

25 proposal and the removal of the constructed dams
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1 is not being considered. The only stretch of the

2 river that is adversely affected is the section

3 that borders Iowa.

4 If, in fact, the goal were to

5 restore the Missouri to a pre-1944 status, would

6 seem to me that that would require removal of the

7 upstream dams, as well as downstream flooding.

8 I cannot believe that removing flood

9 control dams in the Dakotas would be viewed by

10 very many people as sound thinking. But, unless

11 we're willing to adopt that type of thinking,

12 we're not really talking about river restoration,

13 we're talking about toying with the flow of water

14 over a small stretch of the river. In addition,

15 those affected species can be found in other

16 parts of the river.

17 While the area under consideration

18 includes only a small stretch of the river, it is

19 a vitally important stretch to our state. In

20 fact, the proposed changes will have a profoundly

21 negative impact on the agriculture industry and

22 on the communities in Iowa dependent on

23 agriculture.

24 Competitive transportation

25 structure, including barges, railroads and trucks

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Other

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
EnSp

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Nav



JUDGE 32

1 help keep transportation costs down. Market data

2 shows that farmers receive higher prices for

3 their products the closer they are to the river.

4 And higher prices reflect lower transportation

5 costs.

6 The Corps' Current Water Control

7 Plan offers the most benefit for flood control,

8 which was the primary Congressionally-approved

9 purpose of river management.

10 Increasing spring flows, as the

11 Corps would do -- is considering doing, would

12 increase the risk of flooding and drainage on one

13 point four (1.4) million acres of farmland in

14 Iowa, Nebraska, Kansas and Missouri.

15 Finally, and very importantly,

16 nearly forty (40) percent of Iowa's power needs

17 are met by facilities on the Missouri River.

18 These include both turbine generated power of the

19 mainstem dams and coal-fired plants on the Iowa

20 link to the Missouri River.

21 According to the Corps'

22 Environmental Impact Statement, western area

23 power administration rates could rise by up to

24 thirty (30) percent for many customers, including

25 urban consumers in Council Bluffs, Sioux City and
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1 Des Moines. That increase in electrical rates

2 will affect not only the agricultural community

3 but urban residents, also.

4 Iowa needs everyone of our family

5 farmers. The struggles make the crop in this

6 day's market very difficult. Goals should be

7 aimed at sustaining farming operations while

8 protecting the environment. It cannot and should

9 not be an either/or approach.

10 The results of the changes as

11 currently proposed by the Corps in handling the

12 Missouri River will result in economic hardship

13 for Iowa farmers, an increase in energy costs for

14 Iowa consumers and the end of navigation on the

15 river.

16 In short, the implications of these

17 changes will affect nearly every Iowan. There

18 has to be a better solution for Iowa, so let's

19 keep working together and see if we can find it.

20 Thank you.

21 MR. CIESLIK: David Goedeken?

22 MR. GOEDEKEN: Good evening. My

23 name is David Goedeken and I'm representing Mayor

24 Jerry Ryan of the City of Bellevue, Nebraska, and

25 I'd like to concur with many of the comments that
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1 our neighbors in Iowa and the Omaha Metropolitan

2 Area have given. I don't necessarily need to

3 repeat them, I don't believe.

4 Particularly, we'd like to comment

5 upon some things affecting higher waters in the

6 springs, our citizens owning property in the low

7 lying areas of the Bellevue Metro Area and the

8 lower water levels in the summer.

9 The City of Bellevue has invested

10 large sums of money in the marina in 1988. And

11 our slip owners utilizing the marina have

12 invested large sums of money in boats, et cetera,

13 and we're concerned that the low flows during the

14 summer will restrict their use of the goods that

15 they purchased and flow is fluctuating up and

16 down. Every time the water goes up and the river

17 goes down we end up expending money to clean up

18 the siltation that occurs in our marinas.

19 On February 11th, namely, the

20 Bellevue City Council passed a Resolution

21 supporting a position statement by the Papio

22 Missouri River Natural Resource District and

23 rather than read the entire Resolution, I'd like

24 to have that entered into the record.

25 Thank you.
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1 MR. CIESLIK: Robert Smith? Robert

2 Smith?

3 MR. SMITH: Good evening, I'm Robert

4 Smith. I'm the Chairman of the Board of Harrison

5 County Board of Supervisors.

6 Our County Board is the trustees for

7 several drainage districts in the western part of

8 our county, which rely heavily on adequate

9 drainage into the Missouri River. Also, at least

10 one community in the western side of our county

11 routinely uses pumps every spring to maintain a

12 low water level or water table to prevent

13 basement flooding. Those pumps also drain into

14 these drainage ditches.

15 Any increase in the flow of the

16 Missouri during the spring will have a dramatic

17 negative impact on not only this community, but

18 all of our drainage in the western part of the

19 county, which will ultimately result in several

20 thousand acres which we would surmise would not

21 be able to be farmed.

22 We don't feel that it's fair to ask

23 farmers, landowners and/or residential homeowners

24 to be negatively impacted with increased flows in

25 the spring for the purpose of wildlife or
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1 recreation in the northern areas.

2 As Patty Judge said, Iowa is one of

3 the states that will be negatively impacted by

4 higher flows in the spring and Harrison County

5 and the counties on further down the river from

6 us will certainly be negatively impacted.

7 We're a rural county and our major

8 economic contribution is derived from agriculture

9 and we're dealing with changes in agriculture

10 which are not necessarily positive and we don't

11 think it's fair to ask our farmers and landowners

12 in the western side of the county to be unable to

13 farm some of the ground.

14 Not only that, we worry about what

15 could ultimately happen to our tax base if some

16 of this ground is not able to be farmed for

17 several years. I would surmise it will become

18 wetland, which will have a negative impact on our

19 tax base in the county and since property taxes

20 are the only means of financial support we have,

21 we would be certainly in question about how much

22 money we would have for revenue.

23 Thank you.

24 MR. CIESLIK: Steve Oltmans?

25 MR. OLTMANS: Colonel, thank you
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1 very much for holding this 20th hearing here in

2 the, what we think is the River City, as far as

3 the whole basin is concerned.

4 I'm here tonight representing the

5 Papio Board of Directors of the Papio Missouri

6 River Natural Resources District and I'm the

7 General Manager of that District, with offices at

8 8901 South 154th Street, in Omaha, Nebraska.

9 On behalf of the Board we are

10 appreciative to all the Corps efforts. We

11 followed this process for the last 13 years very

12 closely and our Board adopted formal statements

13 and positions in this process in '94, '98 and

14 again in December of 2001.

15 We have reviewed all the materials

16 provided by your agency and the Fish and Wildlife

17 Service, in-house and with consulting services

18 helping us, as well.

19 We're in support of the MCP plan.

20 We think that plan will provide significant

21 improvements in the river's habitat, at the same

22 time maintaining the flows as they are today in

23 the river process.

24 We are of a strong opinion that if

25 the Corps decides to dub something other than the
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1 current plan or the MCP plan, that they not go

2 further than 1528 plan. We think if you go

3 further in the flow regimes than that, you will

4 unravel many things that we know the river has

5 today, including power production, recreation in

6 the summer months, water for cooling power

7 production and navigation on the river, which we

8 think is very important in the long-term in

9 providing something competitive in the free

10 market of commerce.

11 The District represents

12 approximately a hundred and fifty (150) miles of

13 the Missouri River, from the Platte to the Dixon

14 Dakota County line up around Sioux City, so we're

15 quite concerned with the changes that some of the

16 flow regimes propose.

17 To our knowledge, there's no entity

18 of Government, including the States of Iowa and

19 Missouri and Kansas and Nebraska that have

20 sponsored and are currently sponsoring

21 rehabitation of the Missouri River habitat in our

22 current District.

23 We currently have three (3), 1135

24 projects under contract with the Corps on our

25 side of the river and two, 206's involved on the
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1 project.

2 So we are very intensified and

3 really feel that in order to improve the habitat

4 for the endangered species under consideration

5 here, you must have habitat before the spring

6 rises are going to be a great deal beneficial and

7 we're pretty confident of that fact.

8 In conclusion, on behalf of the NRD

9 Board, I will submit a statement addressing all

10 of the key points in the proposed Master Manual

11 schemes, but we really feel if the environmental

12 interests, if the conservationist's interests,

13 all four (4) states in the navigable river

14 stretch, the power interests, if we really want

15 to improve the quality of the river, then we

16 should join hands and convince Congress and the

17 current administration to put significant dollars

18 in the Missouri River Navigation Act, which was

19 passed in 1986. That, if properly funded, for a

20 billion dollars ($1.000,000,000) over twenty (20)

21 years, we feel that would return in that twenty

22 (20) years approximately twenty-five (25) percent

23 of the habitat that was on this stretch, seven

24 hundred and some (700-) miles of river when Lewis

25 and Clark looked at it two hundred (200) years
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1 ago.

2 We think that would be significant.

3 We think if you had that accomplished on a

4 voluntary land purchase basis that then possibly

5 some adjustments in the flow would then be

6 beneficial and you would have a lot less impact

7 on the current landowners as we know them today.

8 Let me conclude on that point, our

9 Board is very strong as to the -- if that was the

10 intent of the land when we built the mainstem

11 structures, the policy of our government to

12 encourage agriculture interest to clear repairing

13 lands and produce more food and fiber, if we're

14 going to change that policy to recreate some of

15 that habitat, then we feel very strongly that

16 those landowners should be compensated, and we

17 see nothing in the current proposal that would

18 accomplish that.

19 So, those are kind of our bullet

20 points and we'll hand in our formal statement for

21 the record and we appreciate the opportunity to

22 be here.

23 MR. CIESLIK: John Whipple?

24 MR. WHIPPLE: Good evening. My

25 name's John Whipple. My address is 2931 Fremont
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1 Avenue, Shenandoah, Iowa 51601, and I'm currently

2 serving on the Fremont County, County Board of

3 Supervisors.

4 One of the reasons for the dams on

5 the river is flood control. If the spring rise

6 is implemented the result will be that the part

7 of the river that is below Omaha, Nebraska, will

8 have controlled flooding. This will be caused by

9 the rise in the water table that results from

10 higher river levels.

11 A few years ago the Board of

12 Supervisors in five counties that border the

13 river and the Iowa Farm Bureau Federation

14 contracted with the USGS to do a study on the

15 impact of the spring rise. The results of that

16 study showed that Fremont County would have a

17 loss of some degree of production on fifty-five

18 thousand, seven hundred and two (55,702) acres.

19 When you add together the value of the land and

20 the value of the crop that will be lost, the

21 dollar amount is eighty-six million, five hundred

22 and sixty thousand, six hundred and seventy-six

23 dollars ($86,560,676).

24 The response to acres lost will

25 probably be, well, just put those acres in

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
GW



WHIPPLE 42

1 wetlands and pay the farmer for the value of an

2 easement.

3 If the farmer's paid a thousand

4 dollars ($1,000) an acre for the easement, that

5 total is fifty-five million, seven hundred two

6 thousand dollars ($55,702,000). What happened to

7 the other thirty million, eight hundred

8 fifty-eight thousand dollars ($30,858,000)?

9 Most of the people in economic

10 development say that a dollar rolls over between

11 five (5) and seven (7) times. If we use a

12 rollover factor of five (5), this will be a loss

13 of a hundred and fifty-four million, two hundred

14 ninety thousand dollars ($154,290,000) in

15 economic activity in Fremont County.

16 A loss of this magnitude will be

17 devastating to the small rural towns that serve

18 agriculture. It will also have an impact on the

19 larger cities of the area. Has anyone ever

20 figured the total economic impact from Sioux City

21 to St. Louis and on to the gulf? And, you know,

22 it brings into question, just what is the value

23 of a couple of birds and fish that on a national

24 level may or may not be endangered?

25 Navigation is the second important
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1 element of the Missouri River. I've heard people

2 say that the traffic on the river is too low to

3 be of any consequence. Just the fact that the

4 river is there and usable helps keep a lid on

5 rail and truck rates. This not only shows up on

6 the bottom line for agriculture but for other

7 industries that use products that can be shipped

8 on the river.

9 A third reason is the electric power

10 plants along the river that need a constant

11 source of cooling water. If the spring rise is

12 implemented, the river levels will drop at a time

13 of year when the power is needed most and force

14 reduction of power.

15 On February 14, 2002, the Fremont

16 County Board of Supervisors passed a Resolution

17 that, in short, asked the Corps of Engineers to

18 reevaluate and to address the provisions

19 mentioned above before implementing any changes

20 in their plan. And I have enclosed a copy of

21 that Resolution for the record.

22 Thank you.

23 MR. CIESLIK: Doug Beckman?

24 Douglas Beckman?

25 MR. BECKMAN: Good evening, Colonel.
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1 I'm Douglas Beckman. My address is

2 55275 260th Street, Glenwood, Iowa, and I'm here

3 as a representative of the Mills County Board of

4 Supervisors.

5 From what's already been said there

6 appears to be some uncertainties as to whether

7 the change imposed would help the endangered

8 species in the first place and that in view of

9 that there's just too much risk to all the things

10 that we have along the river now to try to see if

11 that would work.

12 The Board of Supervisors of Mills

13 County made this Resolution:

14 Whereas, Mills County Board of

15 Supervisors has reviewed the Revised Draft of the

16 Missouri River Environmental Impact Statement,

17 dated August, 2001, and,

18 Whereas, Mills County is opposed to

19 granting any type of Adaptive Management

20 practices and,

21 Whereas, Mills County recognizes

22 several positive attributes to the Missouri River

23 such as recreation, environmental, industrial,

24 agriculture, transportation and commercial and

25 education and,
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1 Whereas, Mills County is rural in

2 nature with agriculture as its largest industry.

3 Proposed changes in flow will expose valuable

4 farmland and commercial development to flooding.

5 Also involved would be drainage problems,

6 stagnant water issues and adverse groundwater

7 conditions,

8 Now therefore be it resolved, by

9 the Mills County Board of Supervisors in session

10 February 14, 2002, we request that management and

11 flow characteristics remain as stated in the

12 Current Water Control Plan.

13 In watching the film that we started

14 the meeting with tonight and standing on what the

15 river was like in the beginning, there was a lot

16 of habitat and few people. Today there's a lot

17 of people and I think maybe they should be

18 considered as being the most important part of

19 the river.

20 Thank you.

21 MR. CIESLIK: Allen Trumble?

22 MR. TRUMBLE: My name is Allen

23 Trumble and I reside at 16350 County Road P 10 at

24 Herman, Nebraska. I'm a member of the Burt and

25 Washington County Drainage Board Directors. I'm
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1 here to read a Resolution.

2 The following is a Resolution

3 adopted by the Board of Directors of the Burt and

4 Washington County Drainage District at its

5 regular meeting held February 2nd, 2002.

6 The Drain District maintains

7 drainage ditches in Burt and Washington Counties

8 on agricultural lands in the Missouri River

9 Drainage Area from south of Decatur to Blair,

10 Nebraska.

11 The Resolution is, whereas, Burt and

12 Washington Drainage District drains lands in both

13 Burt and Washington County, Nebraska, and is

14 dependent on the Missouri River as an outlet for

15 its several drainage channels in the said

16 Counties, and,

17 Whereas, the stage of the Missouri

18 River flow directly affects the efficiency of

19 said drainage channels and any increase in the

20 discharge from Gavins Point during the spring

21 adversely affects the efficiency of the

22 District's drainage system,

23 Now therefore be it resolved by the

24 Board of Directors of this Drainage District that

25 the District supports the Current Water Control
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1 Plan with minor adaptive management variables, as

2 utilized in the past, and urges adoption of said

3 alternative plan, the Current Water Control Plan.

4 MR. CIESLIK: Ione Werthman?

5 MS. WERTHMAN: Colonel, I'm Ione

6 Werthman, 11649 Burt Street, Omaha, Nebraska.

7 I'm Conservation Chair of the Audubon Society of

8 Omaha.

9 I did testify in Nebraska City, and

10 at that time we asked the Corps of Engineers to

11 adopt the Flexible Flow Alternative, GP2021, for

12 the Missouri River Management Plan. I come here

13 this evening to reiterate that testimony.

14 GP2021 is still the best option to

15 use for the management of the Missouri River.

16 Environmental research on large

17 rivers with similar problems of native species

18 preservation supports the requirements for

19 correctly timed and suitably sized water releases

20 from dams as the essential ingredient for native

21 species preservation. Both the U.S. Fish and

22 Wildlife Biological Opinion and the 2002 National

23 Academy of Science study has spoken and endorsed

24 the larger Flexible Flow Alternatives. We

25 believe a serious error will occur if sufficient
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1 water releases are not included in the future

2 long- and short-term dam operational plans.

3 We believe it would be best to start

4 with the higher flows, with more flexibility

5 built in, than to be sorry later on. Money that

6 could be spent on habitat development projects

7 would be for naught if the key ingredient, water

8 releases, could not be properly adjusted and

9 sufficiently increased.

10 We do applaud the decision of the

11 Missouri River Basin Association for endorsing a

12 ten-year plan to experiment with the flow changes

13 in an effort to help endangered wildlife. This

14 is certainly a step in the right direction.

15 However, as we see it, the alternative they have

16 indicated that should be used for the ten (10)

17 year plan tests will not give the Corps the

18 flexibility it needs in options to make sure the

19 project succeeds. If the experiments fail, if

20 the Corps has their hands tied and the

21 experiments with GP1528 would prove that larger

22 flows are definitely needed, I would certainly

23 hate to see us have to go through another twelve

24 (12) to fourteen (14) years of debate ten (10)

25 years from now. Our poor wildlife by that time
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1 will be all but extinct.

2 We also agree with the MRBA that a

3 habitat mitigation program with proper monitoring

4 must be put into place for both the Endangered

5 Species Act and the Missouri River Mitigation

6 impacts. This source of funding is long over

7 due.

8 We again urge the Corps to initiate

9 GP2021 in your Master Manual plans for

10 restoration of our historic Missouri River.

11 Thank you.

12 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: I must caution

13 everyone to please respect the speakers.

14 Everybody's going to get there fair share at the

15 microphone. Be respectful of others.

16 MR. CIESLIK: Maurice Welte?

17 MR. WELTE: Thank you, Colonel.

18 My name is Maury Welte, a member of

19 the Woodbury County Board of Supervisors, which

20 also includes Sioux City.

21 My address is 2014 Roundtable Road,

22 Sergeant Bluff Iowa.

23 This morning we passed a Resolution,

24 which is similar to the Resolution passed and

25 forwarded by the City of Sioux City two weeks ago
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1 and I'd like to read it.

2 Whereas, the United States Army

3 Corps of Engineers has proposed to release higher

4 than normal flows down the Missouri River in the

5 spring and fall and release substantially lower

6 flows in the summer; and,

7 Whereas, the proposed changes will

8 damage property, the economy and the recreational

9 use of the Missouri River and communities

10 downstream from Gavins Point Dam in Yankton,

11 South Dakota; and,

12 Whereas, changes in Missouri River

13 water levels could move nearby contaminants to

14 Sioux City's well fields and result in a loss of

15 public drinking water supplies and create a

16 danger to public health; and,

17 Whereas, valuable farmland will be

18 exposed to potential flooding, drainage problems

19 and adverse groundwater conditions; and,

20 Whereas, elimination of navigation

21 on the Missouri River would shift transportation

22 to rail and trucks, resulting in higher

23 transportation costs and straining the ground

24 transportation infrastructure; and,

25 Whereas, reduced summer flows
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1 jeopardize electric power supply during peak

2 usage months; and,

3 Whereas, vaguely defined adaptive

4 management plans could circumvent opportunities

5 for public review and input regarding river

6 management plans.

7 Now, therefore, be it resolved by

8 the Woodbury County Board of Supervisors that the

9 United States Corps of Engineers be urged to

10 reconsider and address and solve the

11 aforementioned problems before implementing the

12 proposed changes in the Draft Implementation

13 Plan.

14 Passed and approved this 19th day of

15 February, 2002, Woodbury County Board of

16 Supervisors.

17 Thank you.

18 MR. CIESLIK: Terry King?

19 MR. KING: Yes, thank you, Colonel.

20 My name is Terry King. I am the

21 Executive Director of the Nebraska Chapter,

22 Associated General Contractors of America.

23 That's a mouthful, but that is an

24 organization that represents the highway

25 construction industry in the State of Nebraska
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1 and the heavy construction industry also in that

2 state.

3 My concern mainly that I want to

4 address, as the other concerns have been

5 addressed very well by the other speakers, I want

6 to address the summer flows, the reduction of

7 summer flows that would limit the transportation

8 on the river.

9 There are several construction

10 products that come up river and other

11 construction products that go down river and the

12 river transportation is essential to maintaining

13 a competitive environment for those materials.

14 There's a cement facility in Omaha

15 that receives cement by barge. It's one of the

16 only other alternative sources of cement in

17 Eastern Nebraska, other than for the Ashville

18 Plant near Louisville.

19 There are oil transports that go up

20 river to Sioux City. That oil is used in the

21 making of asphalt oils. It's a very competitive

22 situation and if the barge traffic were

23 eliminated, again, you'd be looking at pipeline

24 or truck sources that might not be as competitive

25 as sources that come up river on the barge.
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1 Sand and gravel and aggregate go

2 down river and that's important to the sand and

3 gravel producers in the state of Nebraska and

4 other aggregate businesses in other states.

5 We think these are important

6 ingredients to maintain. I think any reduction

7 in flows during the summer months that would

8 eliminate those sources of transportation would

9 have, as an impact, higher road construction

10 costs and it would have an impact on the

11 companies that rely on those sources and

12 materials.

13 I'll submit written comments to the

14 Board.

15 Thank you.

16 MR. CIESLIK: Franco Owens?

17 MR. OWENS: Hi, my name is Franco

18 Owens. I'm at 2660 Stagecoach Road, Webster

19 City, Iowa 50595. I represent Iowa Corn Growers

20 Association and the Grain Merchandising and

21 International Trade and Transportation Committee

22 Chairman.

23 I've been thinking about what I

24 needed to say tonight since about Quincy. I was

25 at the meeting in Quincy and represented the Iowa
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1 Corn Growers there.

2 Tonight I thought we've heard a lot

3 of different things about there were issues from

4 municipalities, from drainage districts and

5 others. I thought I would just bring you a

6 perspective from an Iowa farmer who's landlocked.

7 I'm in the middle of the state. Our mode of

8 transportation is rail.

9 I was just at the bankers today and

10 so I thought I would propose to you the scenario

11 that I ran into today, looking at the bank. They

12 want to know what my plan is for the next year.

13 And if you were the banker and the Fish and

14 Wildlife brought you a scenario where they want

15 to take care of a fish and two birds, they have a

16 clue what they want to do, but do they have any

17 idea what kind of results they're going to get?

18 My banker wants to know what my

19 yields are going to be, what I think I can expect

20 for a price at harvest and what my gross income's

21 going to be.

22 Currently, the Fish and Wildlife

23 plan starts with three (3) endangered species and

24 we have a question with are they really

25 endangered species? It's questionable. It's in
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1 litigation, as I understand. But, if they were

2 to bring that plan to a financial institution

3 would they get funding? I wouldn't. I'd get

4 laughed right out of the bank.

5 I also wonder if they have thought

6 about doing more to restore the fish through

7 hatcheries. They do that with Walleye and

8 Northern Pike and other fish. Have they tried

9 increasing the Pallid Sturgeon by hatcheries?

10 Have they done anything to help the birds out

11 with habitat? Someone spoke to that. But, what

12 kind of a -- what kind of a yield are they going

13 to get for messing up the river?

14 I tell you what it will do to me in

15 Central Iowa. We stopped to figure out just some

16 of the things that are happening. I talked to my

17 electrical co-op man. We get twenty (20) percent

18 of our electrical power from there. The barge

19 industry keeps the railroads in check and the

20 trucking industry in check in the rates.

21 We figured out that if the shipping

22 was to cease on the Missouri, it would raise our

23 International basis ten (10) cents. We're losing

24 ten (10) cents a bushel on corn and beans. Just

25 if the river stopped shipping. We all know that
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1 if the river stopped shipping, the railroad would

2 have to retool. They'd need more power, they'd

3 need more cars and it wouldn't come free. Are

4 our bases served?

5 It was a ten (10) cent minimum. My

6 guess is it's going to double. It will be twenty

7 (20) cents. We're already thirty (30) cents

8 under basis of Chicago, which means we're making

9 thirty (30) cents less than what the Chicago

10 Board of Trade price is. If they do change that,

11 we're going to have more problems with that

12 basis. We're also going to have more problem

13 with fertilizer prices. They will go up because

14 of the decrease in competition.

15 My banker tells me if I lost that

16 much in basis, I'm out of business today. I

17 would get a loan.

18 Right now I have to go back and my

19 father-in-law has to sign for me.

20 I want to just thank you for the

21 opportunity to testify and I also want to add

22 that the National Academy of Sciences has asked

23 for a moratorium on changes in the river flow

24 until they understand what's going on with the

25 river and how it will affect these species.
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1 Thank you for the opportunity.

2 MR. CIESLIK: Michael Wells?

3 MR. WELLS: Good evening, Colonel.

4 My name is Michael Wells. I'm Chief

5 of Water Resources for the State of Missouri.

6 I'm here representing the State of Missouri

7 tonight. I'm from Jefferson City.

8 I thank the Corps of Engineers for

9 this opportunity to comment tonight. Tonight I

10 want to express the concern that the analysis of

11 impacts to electricity production and pricing was

12 not properly carried out and that the portrayal

13 in the RDEIS is misleading to the public and

14 their elected officials.

15 Utilities in Missouri are concerned

16 that several of the proposed alternatives would

17 result in low summer flows, which would cause

18 NPDES violations of thermal standards that reduce

19 power production at a time when power is most

20 needed and most valuable.

21 We note that the Western Area Power

22 Administration finds that the same alternatives,

23 the so-called GP alternatives, do not take full

24 advantage of the power production capacity of the

25 Missouri River Mainstem dams which basically
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1 results in less power production and a decrease

2 in WAPA revenues.

3 The State of Missouri believes that

4 the Corps has misled the public by showing that

5 the GP alternatives provide the greatest level of

6 hydropower benefits to the nation when the loss

7 of ten (10) to thirty (30) million dollars

8 annually in revenues to the Western Area Power

9 Administration was not included in the analysis.

10 To not consider these losses in

11 revenues to WAPA in the national economic

12 development account does not comply with

13 principles and guidelines for planning water

14 resource products.

15 WAPA has informed us that the

16 revenue shortfall will be made up through rate

17 increases to WAPA customers.

18 I offer for the record the

19 information provided to WAPA, the names of the

20 communities in Montana, North Dakota, South

21 Dakota, Minnesota, Nebraska and Iowa that would

22 have their rates increased.

23 The communities in Iowa are: Akron,

24 Alta, Alton, Anita, Breda, Coon Rapids, Corning,

25 Denison, Fontanelle, Glidden, Greetinger, Harlan,
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1 Hartley, Hawardan, Hinton, Kimbellton, Lake Park,

2 Lake View, Laurens, Lenox Manilla, Manning,

3 Mapleton, Milford, Onawa, Orange City, Paullina,

4 Primghar, Remsen, Rock Rapids, Sanborn, Shelby,

5 Sibley, Sioux Center, Spencer, Stanton, Villisca,

6 Wall Lake, Woodbine.

7 The communities in Nebraska are

8 Arnold, Beatrice State Development Center, Blue

9 Hill, Callaway, Grand Island, Hastings, Hastings

10 Regional Center, Nebraska State Penitentiary,

11 Norfolk Regional Center, Omaha Tribe of Nebraska,

12 Peru State College, Ponca Tribe of Nebraska,

13 Sanlee Sioux Tribe of Nebraska, Spalding,

14 University of Nebraska-Lincoln, University of

15 Nebraska-Omaha, Wayne State College, Wilber,

16 Winnebago Tribe of Nebraska, Winside and Wisner.

17 I would like to also enter for the

18 record the "Scientific Evaluation of Biological

19 Opinions on Endangered and Threatened Fishes in

20 the Klamath River Basin," that was recently

21 completed by a committee of the National Academy

22 of Sciences. This report specifically examines

23 the details of the biological opinion on three

24 fish species in the river and found that two

25 proposed actions were unjustified scientifically.

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Other



WELLS 60

1 The committee noted a lack of correlation between

2 the proposed actions and expected results.

3 The following quote from the

4 committee's principal findings appears to apply

5 to the Missouri River as well. The committee,

6 however, did not find clear scientific or

7 technical support for increased minimum flows in

8 the Klamath River Mainstem. Although the

9 proposed higher flows are intended to increase

10 the amount of habitat in the mainstem, the

11 increase in habitat space that can occur through

12 adjustments in water management in dry years is

13 small, a few percent, and possibly insignificant.

14 On the Missouri River the Corps has

15 determined that the low summer flows recommended

16 by the service would create only about a hundred

17 (100) acres of Tern and Plover habitat along the

18 entire length of the river. The Corps did not

19 analyze Tern and Plover habitat along the

20 reservoirs; habitat there would be lost to

21 inundation in plans that incorporate the Modified

22 Conservation Plan.

23 Clearly, the Corps of Engineers must

24 examine in detail the changes in river management

25 under consideration and their actual benefits.
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1 In performing this important task, the Corps must

2 adjust to the negative effects caused by the

3 higher lake levels that occur with all

4 alternatives, including loss of miles of free

5 flowing river habitat and also Tern and Plover

6 habitat around the reservoirs and degradation of

7 remaining Tern and Plover habitat around the

8 reservoirs.

9 Thank you again for the opportunity

10 to comment.

11 MR. CIESLIK: John Niksick?

12 MR. NIKSICK: John Niksick, City of

13 Omaha, Park and Recreation Department, 1819

14 Farnam 68183.

15 I'm the current manager of the NP

16 Dodge Park Marina and I'd like to say a few words

17 about where this marina has been, where it's at

18 now and some doubt as about where it's going.

19 Now, as member of the Park and

20 Recreation Department, our whole function is to

21 provide activities and facilities for the

22 enjoyment of the public.

23 Some twenty-five (25) years ago we

24 were approached by voters in the area about the

25 potential of constructing a marina. After
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1 considerable deliberation, we decided to build

2 the Marina. It was then Art Bradley who made

3 this decision. What we did was to create a

4 marina enterprise contract and we issued several

5 thousand -- several hundred thousand dollars

6 worth of revenue bonds to construct the current

7 dock system that you see at the NP Dodge Public

8 Marina.

9 Now, these bonds, these revenue

10 bonds, were a direct responsibility to the

11 marina. In other words, we had funding that

12 would take the revenue from the facility to pay

13 for the principal and interest payment on these

14 bonds. These bonds were not an obligation,

15 direct or otherwise, for the City of Omaha and,

16 therefore, had no threat on the City's triple-A

17 bond rating at that time.

18 We paid those bonds off in 1987, and

19 there was considerable effort that we did that

20 but, nevertheless, we got them paid off. So,

21 from '87 to '97, we continued to invest some one

22 point three (1.3) million dollars in the marina

23 from excess marina revenue funds.

24 In 1997, we were approached by

25 voters again to expand the marina, upgrade the
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1 facilities. After careful deliberations, we

2 issued an additional one point two five (1.25)

3 million dollars worth of revenue bonds, exactly

4 the same things we did when we created the

5 marina.

6 These are a direct obligation of the

7 marina. They have nothing to do with the City of

8 Omaha. And again, have nothing to do with the

9 City's triple-A bond rating. It must be paid

10 from revenue from the marina itself.

11 Currently, we have nine hundred and

12 eighty-five thousand dollars ($985,000) still on

13 the books and due.

14 Now, depending upon which plan the

15 Corps chooses here, if you choose a plan where

16 the river levels are so low -- now, in our

17 particular case at the end of each boating season

18 we dam up our channel to the river and float our

19 dock system and preserve it during the river

20 months when the river is low.

21 Now, depending upon which plan you

22 choose here, if the plan chosen and the river

23 level is so low, we simply will not take out the

24 dam because we will not be able to float our dock

25 system. If the plan you choose is to close that,
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1 we could open the marina, that we would be -- we

2 would seriously have to consider a major whole

3 dredging of the marina. That would put us in

4 jeopardy, inasmuch as we already have a

5 substantial debt on the books. And a full

6 dredging of the marina, in a conservative

7 estimate, would be four (4-) to five hundred

8 thousand dollars ($500,000).

9 Now, even if we could dodge those

10 two bullets, by the fact that you're going to

11 have a spring rise that is billed to be every

12 three years, it could be every two years and a

13 couple of years lay off, it's very irregular, but

14 the mere fact that you have a spring rise calls

15 into question whether we would even spend four

16 (4-) or five hundred thousand dollars ($500,000)

17 on a full dredging. It doesn't address the issue

18 at all of what other cost in just annual

19 maintenance, not a full dredging, just for a

20 normal annual maintenance for the year-to-year

21 opening of this marina.

22 So, we're in serious jeopardy here.

23 We would hope that whatever plan the Corps

24 chooses here that it doesn't endanger any

25 wildlife or water foul or any marinas.
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1 Thank you very much.

2 MR. CIESLIK: Rob Robertson?

3 MR. ROBERTSON: Thank you. My name

4 is Rob Robertson. I'm Vice President of

5 Governmental Relations for the Nebraska Farm

6 Bureau Federation, the state's largest farm

7 organization.

8 Nebraska Farm Bureau is strongly

9 opposed to proposals that contain spring rise and

10 low summertime flows. The impacts these

11 proposals would have on farmers along the river

12 would be devastating due to additional flooding

13 and inland drainage problems.

14 In addition, the low summer flow

15 would prevent season-long commercial navigation

16 on the Missouri, which is important for our

17 export markets and important for our prices at

18 local elevators.

19 To emphasize this impact that the

20 spring rise would have on farmers, I just

21 received an unsolicited e-mail this morning on my

22 computer from a farmer near Rulo, Nebraska, and I

23 quote: "We farm along the Missouri and Nemaha

24 Rivers in Southeast Nebraska. High river levels

25 make it impossible to sleep for days with the
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1 stress and worries of losing our crops and not

2 being able to take care of our family's financial

3 needs. Mother Nature causes that often enough

4 without someone from outside our farms and

5 communities that have nothing to lose trying to

6 change something they know nothing about. The

7 dams and levees were put there for one purpose

8 and that is flood protection.

9 Any person that thinks a spring rise

10 on my farm is such a good idea should stop and

11 think about me wanting a spring rise that would

12 flood their house, or flood their job, flood

13 their work place, stop their income for one whole

14 year and watch the tears of fear and sadness

15 running down the faces of their sons and

16 daughters and their wives, as they are now

17 running down my face as I write this letter. And

18 that's the end of his quote.

19 That's who we represent along the

20 river.

21 Since 1960, I know the Corps has

22 managed the river and the six dams to meet the

23 goals outlined by Congress. It's not an easy

24 task, but we believe the Current Water Control

25 Program in operation now is the best alternative.
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1 People want to change the balance

2 and we believe such changes upset the balance the

3 Corps is seeking to achieve and very likely

4 reduce the benefits of flood control, navigation,

5 hydropower we all come to rely on.

6 Recently the Missouri River Basin

7 Association has endorsed a ten (10) trial period

8 of higher spring flows and lower summertime

9 flows. While we realize the emphasis of this

10 proposal is on flexibility, monitoring,

11 evaluation procedures during the demonstration

12 period, ten (10) years is a very long time any

13 way you look at it, especially from a farmer's

14 perspective, who could be flooded every year.

15 Farmers tend to develop solutions in

16 a plain and simple way and maybe we're making the

17 management of the Missouri River too complicated.

18 It would seem logical to us that some efforts

19 should be made to establish a biological baseline

20 to adequately assess where we are now in terms of

21 the conditions of the situation of protected

22 species of concern. Things do change.

23 For example, the International

24 Piping Plover census found that Plover numbers

25 have increased four hundred and seventy (470)
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1 percent along the Missouri River the past five

2 years and now over a thousand (1,000) Plovers are

3 found there.

4 If it's determined that more habitat

5 is needed along the Missouri River for certain

6 species modifications, it should be examined

7 first to improve existing habitat by pursuing

8 more enhancements of oxbow lakes, wetlands and

9 other natural habitats along the river and the

10 reservoirs. We believe that landowners would

11 support this if it's on a voluntary and

12 incentive-based approach.

13 If it's determined more is needed to

14 be done to improve the habitat, perhaps some

15 changes should be examined within the framework

16 of the Current Water Control Plan.

17 Nevertheless, future management

18 decisions for the river should not ignore the

19 primary purpose of the mainstream dam system of

20 flood control and other important benefits it

21 provides. Moreover, these decisions should not

22 threaten the people and communities along the

23 river and they should not forget and place undue

24 harm on individual farmers along the river who

25 are part of the foundation of their nation's food
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1 and fiber system.

2 Again, we support the Current Water

3 Control Plan, and I have a statement that I will

4 submit for you.

5 Thank you.

6 MR. CIESLIK: Carl Jones?

7 MR. JONES: I'm Carl Jones, 2240

8 South 46th, Lincoln, Nebraska, and I represent

9 myself and the River Rats Reunion out of

10 Brownville.

11 We've been talking about the

12 Missouri River and I'm looking at a couple of

13 things.

14 Habitat; the Corps has done a lot in

15 recent years in the way of mitigation on the

16 river. We've seen improvement in the fish

17 populations and I think that when we look at

18 habitat, if you are a house owner, you know, and

19 you want Wrens in your backyard, you don't put in

20 a Martin house, you put in a Wren house. If you

21 want Martins, you put in a Martin house, right?

22 If you want Sturgeons on the river,

23 you've got to put in a Sturgeon house.

24 I don't think that a spring rise, as

25 the Fish and Wildlife, you know, in their best
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1 available science, whatever that is, says is

2 needed. Mother Nature's provided plenty of

3 spring rises.

4 What is needed is, like down in

5 Missouri, the situation where you have pebbles in

6 the river, in a stream, good current and below

7 that some died water with the nutrients that the

8 Sturgeons need.

9 It worked down there. We have

10 several places up here where the mitigation

11 chutes started. Some of those probably developed

12 enough that they could produce the same kind of

13 habitat for the Sturgeon. It would eliminate

14 that need for the spring rise.

15 Fish and Wildlife, you know, they

16 like to sport fish and they use to define all the

17 native fishes trash fish. So, you know, trash

18 fish was whatever was native, the catfish, the

19 Carp and some of those other varieties.

20 So, they have made no attempt now to

21 let spawning of river fish in places like DeSoto

22 Bend. Maybe we need to relook at that and the

23 Fish and Wildlife needs to relook at that

24 situation and I think that's some of the things

25 that I've been looking at as we've been talking
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1 about the Missouri River and improving habitat,

2 improving fish populations.

3 You know, we just heard that there's

4 a lot more of the birds nesting between Gavins

5 Point and, say, down at Ponca. There were less

6 of them in some of the other places that had

7 population. If we'd create a place for them to

8 nest closer to their winter quarters, Texas and

9 the coast, they're going to, you know, take the

10 easiest route, stop at the first nesting place

11 they see, whether it's on the Arkansas River, the

12 Kansas, the Platte, Niobrara, the Missouri,

13 wherever they go on north, clear up into Canada.

14 So, I think that's kind of where we

15 stand. We need to look at these things that the

16 Fish and Wildlife people have suggested.

17 They don't have the kinds of

18 scientists they had twenty-five (25), thirty (30)

19 years ago. They've come down to just fish

20 people, so whatever they say about birds, you

21 know, they're not based on bird sciences and

22 they're in-house, they're from other areas.

23 I think that covers what I would

24 like to say tonight. We appreciate the

25 opportunity to testify to tonight.
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1 MR. CIESLIK: Clyde Anderson?

2 MR. ANDERSON: Good evening. I'm

3 Clyde Anderson. I live at 7020 Burt Street, in

4 Omaha, Nebraska. I am chair of the Nebraska

5 Chapter Sierra Club.

6 Sierra Club supports the Variable

7 Flow, Flexible Flow Alternative Master Plan

8 because it is the closest to meeting our goals,

9 as defined in our policy for the Missouri River

10 Management.

11 A copy of this policy is attached to

12 my written statement and is available to the

13 public on the Nebraska Sierra Club website.

14 The Sierra Club sponsors outings on

15 the Missouri River. I have been on many segments

16 of the river, including the entire hundred

17 ninety-seven (197) mile stretch from Boonville to

18 the confluence of the Mississippi River.

19 Statements have been made, published

20 that the Flexible Flow Plan will harm recreation

21 boating on the river. Perhaps this is true for a

22 few of the largest boats, but low flows are not a

23 problem for the majority of recreationists who

24 use shallow-draft boats. Small boat users like

25 us welcome the lower flows that would occur
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1 during part of the summer under the Flexible Flow

2 Alternative. Lower flows not only make

3 recreation safer, but also expose sand and gravel

4 bars, which are normally submerged during the

5 navigation season, for picnicking, camping or

6 just observing wildlife. Most of us with

7 shallow-draft boats use public boat ramps and

8 these ramps are generally usable at all river

9 levels.

10 Mr. Niksick mentioned earlier

11 NP Dodge Park, the adjustments they make to keep

12 the facility with water with that dam.

13 We were up there this past Saturday,

14 with the mild winter, and there were a lot of

15 trailers there, boaters out. I think a lot of

16 them were fishing but we were out watching

17 Eagles. So, there is a lot of use for the river

18 even during the winter months.

19 The river level, at this point,

20 during the four (4) months of the winter is lower

21 than what's proposed during the low-level flow

22 during the summer months.

23 Many farmers and agricultural

24 associations object to the Flexible Flow

25 Alternative because of the eight (8) week
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1 cessation of navigation during mid-summer would

2 have an adverse impact on shipment of food and

3 farm products. We believe this impact will be

4 minimal. Only seven hundred and thirty thousand

5 (730,000) tons of food and farm products moved on

6 the Missouri River in 1999. This amounts to less

7 than one-half (1/2) of one (1) percent of the

8 quantity of these products produced in Iowa,

9 Nebraska, Kansas and Missouri.

10 Commercial navigation on the

11 Missouri River provides minimal, if any, benefits

12 to shippers of farm products. No growth is

13 forecast for this traffic on the river for

14 several reasons. First, the depressed volumes of

15 U.S. grain exports, the only bright spot is the

16 growth and grain exported to Mexico and this

17 primarily moves by truck and rail.

18 Second, the increased use of farm

19 products locally for making ethanol, sweeteners,

20 oils is also drawing a lot of this traffic away

21 from long-haul movements.

22 The Cargill-Dow at Blair, Nebraska,

23 is even making plastic out of corn.

24 Also, the huge growth in factory

25 farming means much more grain is consumed locally
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1 to feed livestock, hogs and poultry. These

2 short-haul grain shipments move mostly by truck.

3 The meat being produced is shipped nationally and

4 internationally and again mostly by truck.

5 Barges aren't the only ones hurt by these market

6 changes. Railroads are hauling a lot less grain,

7 too. You just look over here in Council Bluffs

8 and you'll see hundreds of empty, covered hopper

9 cars, many of them haven't had a load in over

10 five years.

11 For the past seventy (70) years, the

12 Missouri River has been managed in a manner to

13 promote commercial navigation at the expense of

14 many other users, especially wildlife and

15 recreation.

16 The Sierra Club believes the

17 Variable Flow Alternative is an excellent

18 compromise management plan.

19 Thank you.

20 MR. CIESLIK: Randy Asbury?

21 MR. ASBURY: Good evening, Colonel.

22 My name is Randy Asbury and I'm

23 Executive Director of the Coalition to Protect

24 the Missouri River.

25 The remarks I will be providing
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1 tonight in regard to hydropower energy impacts

2 have been provided by John Pozzo of Ameren.

3 In the Revised Draft Environmental

4 Impact Statement the Corps evaluated the impact

5 of the various flow alternatives on hydropower

6 energy production.

7 Tonight I would like to call to the

8 attention of the good citizens of Iowa and

9 Nebraska the potential impacts of the reduced

10 summer flows on their cost of electric service if

11 certain flow alternatives are selected by the

12 Corps.

13 The Western Area Power

14 Administration markets and delivers reliable

15 low-cost hydroelectric power within a fifteen

16 (15) state region of the Central and Western

17 United States. The Power Administration derives

18 a portion of its energy production from the six

19 dams of hydropower facilities located on the

20 upper Missouri River. Electricity generated by

21 these facilities is marketed to rural

22 cooperatives, municipalities, public utility

23 districts, irrigation districts, native American

24 tribes and federal and state agencies. If

25 insufficient amounts of electricity are generated
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1 within the Power Administration, energy would be

2 purchased from other sources to meet customer

3 demand.

4 The amount of electricity generated

5 by any hydropower facility is dependent upon the

6 amount of water passing through the turbine

7 generators at the dam. Less water flowing

8 through a dam creates less electricity

9 production. Less electricity production creates

10 the need to secure power from other sources.

11 Since hydroelectric plants are the most

12 economical means of producing electricity, the

13 acquisition of power from other sources, such as

14 coal, oil, gas or nuclear power plants will come

15 at a cost premium.

16 The four (4) Gavins Point plans

17 proposed by the Corps all have significantly

18 lower summer flows than the Current Water Control

19 Plan. This lower summer river flow comes at a

20 time when demand for electricity is typically at

21 its highest. Because of the high demand for

22 energy during the summer and the limited

23 availability of excess power, the price of

24 purchased power is also at its highest.

25 The upper Great Plains Region of the

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Power



ASBURY 78

1 Power Administration calculated revenue impacts

2 of the Current Water Control Plan and the Gavins

3 Point options to assess the potential impact to

4 their customers. The analysis revealed that

5 electric rates would increase on any proposed

6 Gavins Point plan due to reduced generation from

7 lower summer flows and the need to purchase more

8 expensive power from outside sources.

9 With the Gavins Point 1521 plan, the

10 Power Administration estimates a twenty-one (21)

11 percent increase in purchase power cost for

12 customers that receive seventy (70) to

13 one-hundred (100) percent of their power from

14 the Administration and a twelve (12) percent

15 increase in purchase power cost for customers

16 that receive forty (40) to seventy (70) percent

17 of their power from the Administration.

18 Although I will not take the time to

19 identify the customers in Iowa and Nebraska, as

20 was done earlier, I have provided a complete

21 customer list as part of my written comments.

22 Most everyone acknowledges that the

23 Missouri River needs change. The contentiousness

24 of this issue, however, revolves around whether

25 the Fish and Wildlife Service recommendations
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1 will actually benefit anything or if it's even

2 needed for certain species.

3 Fish and Wildlife Service demands a

4 more natural hydrograph, i.e., spring rise for

5 the Piping Plover and Least Tern. Research

6 completed by the Missouri River Technical

7 Committee termed this assumption unfounded. They

8 report, quote, "The timing of the spring rise in

9 the brooding and mating season very nearly

10 coincide. The proposed U.S. Fish and Wildlife

11 Service spring rise once every three years during

12 June, like the natural spring rise, will flood

13 the sandbar and habitat for the Least Tern and

14 Piping Plover at a time they are mating and

15 nesting. Accordingly, the natural hydrograph is

16 not the best type of graph for the Least Tern and

17 Piping Plover. This contradicts the Fish and

18 Wildlife's basic assumption on which they do

19 devise the flow modification scheme."

20 The Environmental News Service, on

21 January 25th, stated that the USGS estimates in

22 their 2001 International Piping Plover Census

23 show that Plover population has increased four

24 hundred seventy (470) percent in five (5) years

25 and a hundred and forty (140) percent in the
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1 decade along the Missouri River. This increase

2 has occurred under the Current Water Control

3 Plan. The December, 2000 Biological Opinion

4 states its Plover recommendations were based on,

5 quote, "a substantial decline in population

6 number," unquote.

7 The Current Water Control Plan has

8 benefited the Plover; therefore, we request that

9 formal consultation be reinitiated on the

10 Biological Opinion as it relates to this new

11 information about the Plover population.

12 My last comment with regards to the

13 role of, or the lack thereof, of MRBA, Missouri

14 River Basin Association, in representing the

15 states' interests.

16 In their last vote in the Gavins

17 Point 1528, it was six (6) to two (2), with Iowa

18 and Missouri opposed to flow modifications. The

19 populations of Missouri and Iowa is greater than

20 for all other six states combined.

21 I ask the Corps to keep in mind that

22 the people did speak. We contend that MRBA

23 doesn't represent or characterize state positions

24 in an appropriate manner and uses their voice and

25 position to skew recommendations. Therefore, we
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1 question the need for Missouri or Iowa to

2 participate in this biased organization any

3 longer.

4 Thank you, Colonel, for the

5 opportunity to speak.

6 MR. CIESLIK: Chad Smith?

7 MR. SMITH: Thank you, Colonel.

8 My name is Chad Smith. I live in

9 Lincoln, Nebraska. I'm the Nebraska Field Office

10 Director for the River Conservation Group,

11 American Rivers.

12 On January 9th, the National Academy

13 of Sciences released its report on the Missouri

14 River entitled "Missouri River Ecosystem:

15 Exploring the Prospects for Recovery." The

16 conclusions of that report were definitive; that

17 the Missouri River Ecosystem is degrading, that

18 enough data exists to take action and that we

19 should get busy.

20 That report puts to rest the claim

21 that science does not support restoring more

22 natural flows to the river. The proper

23 discussion is no longer if flow changes should be

24 made, but instead how we go about it.

25 The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service
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1 has provided recommendations for a starting point

2 in its Final Biological Opinion, and you, the

3 Corps, has used those recommendations to develop

4 several dam operation alternatives that would

5 restore, in a modest way, some portion of the

6 Missouri's natural flow. None of them are the

7 silver bullet solution, but they certainly point

8 us in the right direction.

9 The conservation community continues

10 to support the Flexible Flow Alternative

11 identified by you as GP2021. It is the only

12 alternative now on the table that fully captures

13 the science-based recommendations of the Fish and

14 Wildlife Service. It would give you the

15 flexibility to restore more natural flows on the

16 Missouri, an action that scientists with the Fish

17 and Wildlife Service, the Missouri River Natural

18 Resources Committee and the National Academy of

19 Sciences, just to name a few, all recognize as a

20 priority action that must be taken to help the

21 Missouri River stop its slide or collapse.

22 Last week, six states in the

23 Missouri River Basin Association weighed in on

24 this issue. Reflecting on the Biological Opinion

25 and the National Academy of Sciences' report, the
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1 basin states of Kansas, Nebraska, Wyoming, South

2 Dakota, North Dakota and Montana all formally

3 recommended to the Corps that they begin

4 implementing a plan of experimental test flows

5 out of Gavins Point Dam. That is a major

6 breakthrough, and hopefully it signals to

7 decision-makers both inside and outside the basin

8 that the status quo will no longer suffice.

9 These six states provide you with

10 the possible starting point from which you can

11 work your way toward the Flexible Flow

12 Alternative and begin the process to restoring

13 the health of this most historic river system.

14 Modest flow changes alone will not restore the

15 Missouri River, but flow changes must be a part

16 of any restoration plan for the Missouri.

17 Ignoring this fact and delaying action is simply

18 not an option.

19 Flow changes on the Missouri will

20 not be without impact. We need to focus on how

21 extensive these impacts will be, how we best

22 monitor and account for these high impacts and

23 how we minimize or eliminate the cost various

24 river users bear as we make changes on the river.

25 We cannot ignore the fact that there
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1 will be impacts, but we cannot let such impacts

2 stop us from moving forward. All river interests

3 have to work together to come up with a plan to

4 deal with those impacts, utilizing the tools of

5 mitigation and compensation. It won't be easy

6 and in some ways it might be unprecedented, but

7 it can be done and it must be done. Nobody

8 should have to bear the burden alone of bringing

9 this great river system back to health.

10 However, we should also not fail to

11 recognize the benefits of a restored Missouri

12 River. Healthy populations of native fish and

13 wildlife are important, but consider the

14 tremendous benefits of increased opportunities

15 for recreation and tourism. A healthy Missouri

16 River will be a much better attraction for those

17 that want to fish from its banks, picnic on its

18 sandbars, hike along its course, and boat on its

19 water.

20 There's no question that there is

21 recreation on the Missouri River, on the

22 Nebraska/Iowa border, but it is nowhere what it

23 could be and many are prevented from using and

24 enjoying the river at all. We are all missing

25 out on the tremendous economic benefits that a
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1 healthy Missouri River could bring.

2 For example, the Missouri River also

3 runs through the City of Bismarck, North Dakota.

4 There the river is wide, the river is shallow,

5 there are sandbars and islands and the river

6 level's move up and down. I urge everyone here

7 to visit Bismarck on any summer day and you will

8 notice several times more, many people on the

9 river as there are at the same time in Council

10 Bluffs and Omaha. Big power boats, jet skis,

11 canoeists, anglers, kids swimming on sandbars and

12 dozens of other river activities. Several

13 marinas operate continuously throughout the

14 summer and are adapted to fluctuating river

15 levels. There is even a large excursion

16 paddle-wheeler that operates on the river in

17 Bismarck, taking large groups of people for slow

18 cruises on the river.

19 So, it's obvious that a restored and

20 healthy Missouri River holds enormous economic

21 potential, we just need the leaders and agencies

22 like the Corps to let us tap into that potential

23 and to let us make a broader vision for the

24 Missouri a reality. With a little elbow grease

25 we can make the Missouri River truly a better
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1 asset for Council Bluffs, Omaha and every

2 community along its length.

3 This approach makes not only good

4 environmental sense, but also good economic

5 sense.

6 We do enjoy many benefits of the

7 Missouri River System as it is now managed, like

8 flood control and hydropower, but we also bear

9 the burden of a river system that is in a sad

10 state of decline.

11 We can have our flood control, our

12 hydropower and our floodplain farming, but at the

13 same time we can also have better fishing, better

14 hunting and a healthy river.

15 As you finalize your plans for

16 reforming how you manage the Missouri, we urge

17 you to consider the leadership role you have

18 before you. You have the opportunity to help us

19 come together to restore and revitalize the river

20 system that cuts through the heart of this basin

21 and this station. Please seize that role.

22 Thank you.

23 MR. CIESLIK: Don Jorgensen?

24 MR. JORGENSEN: Hello. My name is

25 Don Jorgensen. I'm a stakeholder from South
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1 Dakota. I live at 33599 479th Avenue, Jefferson,

2 South Dakota, and that makes me a rural resident

3 along the Missouri River.

4 I'd like to talk about two concepts

5 tonight.

6 We've been told that U.S. Fish and

7 Wildlife says that spring rise is necessary to

8 cure all ills, or basically all ills, from

9 Sturgeon, to Terns, to Plovers, to all wildlife.

10 This is the time, post-concept, of a gentleman

11 named Bill K. Junk and it's very popular in the

12 biologic world today. But we need to consider

13 several things in doing that. And one is that a

14 pulse or a flood of water, in itself, will not

15 result in an increase in the biologic activity of

16 the river at all. We need nutrients and we need

17 habitat.

18 So the bottom line is this pulse,

19 especially in the channelized river, will not

20 have the shoreline for the so-called aquatic

21 ATLD, meaning an Aquatic Transit Littoral Zone,

22 okay, which Junk says is required to get the

23 carbon into the system. It will fail in the

24 channelized river.

25 In implementing the spring rise, it
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1 will not cure the biologic ills of the river.

2 So, at this time, I would -- unless

3 it's accomplished in a joint effort, I would not

4 do it.

5 I'd like to comment about

6 recreational activity on the Missouri River. Now

7 all I can comment is on where I live and I live

8 near Ponca and that's the difference between the

9 channelized and unchannelized river. I go to

10 boat. I love boating. But, I can say that the

11 channelized river has probably five (5) to ten

12 (10) times as much recreation as the

13 unchannelized. This is just my observation at

14 Mile Seven Forty-Seven (747) on the Missouri

15 River.

16 The last thing I would like to

17 address is predator fish control. The National

18 Academy of Science says in many reaches of the

19 river non-eating fish, sport fish exist in

20 greater abundance than the native species. The

21 non-native fish may also contribute to the

22 declining abundance of native fish.

23 I could read other quotes from other

24 sources. My point of bringing this up is why is

25 this not part of any plan or alternative
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1 management for the Missouri River? I would

2 suggest that any management plan include this.

3 Those are the only items I wish to

4 speak on tonight.

5 I thank you for the opportunity.

6 MR. CIESLIK: Dave Sands?

7 MR. SANDS: Good evening, Colonel.

8 My name is Dave Sands. I reside in

9 and near Lincoln, Nebraska, and I'm here tonight

10 representing Audubon Nebraska, which is the state

11 office of the National Audubon Society.

12 A few days ago I testified at a

13 hearing on efforts to comply with the Endangered

14 Species Act on the central Platte River. While

15 it's a much different river, with different

16 issues, there's some striking similarities.

17 Both rivers are extremely important

18 for wildlife. There is a resistance to a change

19 in management, as both rivers are vital to the

20 economic health of those who live along their

21 banks. Making a first step toward more balanced

22 approach has also been a long and expensive

23 process. On the Platte, that first step was a

24 relicensing of Kingsley Dam and it took thirteen

25 (13) years. Efforts on the Missouri has broken
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1 this dubious distinction by taking nearly fifteen

2 (15) years and we're still counting. Now with

3 the recent position taken by the Missouri River

4 Basin Association there could be one more very

5 important similarity. A goal to create a

6 management plan that begins to restore the

7 ecosystem for wildlife, while minimizing any

8 adverse consequences for people.

9 With the latest report from the

10 National Academy of Sciences, there should be no

11 question about the need for change. It is

12 probably the strongest indication to date that

13 the Corps must change management to comply with

14 the ESA. The release of this report offers the

15 Corps a perfect opportunity to agree that the

16 best science available indicates that a change is

17 needed.

18 In doing so, the Corps would be in

19 good company, as the MRBA has essentially stated

20 the same position, breaking with its past history

21 of supporting the status quo. The significance

22 of this change should not be minimized, as it

23 opens the door to a measure of consensus. It

24 would start the river down the road to recovery.

25 At the same time, it would do so in careful,

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Other



SANDS 91

1 measured steps to ensure that we are benefiting

2 wildlife, while also considering the needs of

3 people.

4 In some ways, the proposal from the

5 MRBA represents the future of ESA compliance. It

6 is built upon adaptive management, which

7 recognizes that current science is only a

8 snapshot in time. And as our knowledge of the

9 river improves, so can our management.

10 The proposal also calls for

11 stakeholder involvement, which should be at the

12 top of any conservation agenda. Finally, it

13 offers realistic goals that are to be achieved

14 during a prescribed period of time.

15 While the MRBA proposal does not

16 offer everything everybody wanted on either side,

17 it does offer an historic opportunity for

18 everybody to start working together. Please

19 seize this opportunity so that the Missouri and

20 Platte Rivers can have one more thing in common,

21 a stakeholder-driven recovery program focused on

22 good science and crafted to reduce economic

23 conflicts.

24 Thank you.

25 MR. CIESLIK: Jim Whiting?
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1 MR. WHITING: Thanks for the

2 opportunity to say a few words for the record.

3 I am Jim Whiting, from Whiting,

4 Iowa. Address, 230B Shannon Drive.

5 I'm an 80-plus year resident of

6 Missouri Valley who remembers the '52 flood very

7 well. Also, I'm up well past my bedtime, so I

8 won't last long.

9 Also I have been designated as a

10 representative of the Monona County Board of

11 Supervisors, 610 Iowa Avenue, Onawa, Iowa, and

12 they've already submitted a resolution for the

13 record.

14 Monona County's western boundary,

15 border, is the Missouri River. The Board of

16 Supervisors is trustee for fifty-four (54)

17 legally constituted drainage districts. Also in

18 our county there are thirty (30) districts who

19 have their own elected governance boards, in

20 addition to the other fifty-four (54) districts.

21 Of the four hundred and forty-six thousand

22 (446,000) acres in Monona County, two hundred and

23 seventy-eight thousand (278,000) are in drainage

24 districts. Increased spring releases from Gavins

25 Point would further compound their problems by
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1 backing up drainage.

2 Isn't the prime purpose of the

3 Pick-Sloane Plan flood control? At least I

4 thought it was, from the last, the day I flew up

5 to Oahe to see the dam flows.

6 Anyway, the flood control has

7 certainly enhanced the development.

8 One of the facts overlooked is the

9 U.S. population. Talk about Lewis and Clark, we

10 want it like that. Well, in those days there was

11 five million (5,000,000) in the population of the

12 United States, in 1800. Currently, the 2000

13 census, two hundred and eighty million

14 (280.000.000). That's five hundred and sixty

15 (560) people today for each one in 1800.

16 We want to upset the infrastructure

17 that makes this possible. I think that's one

18 thing that is widely overlooked. You have so

19 many people that we just can't have things like

20 we want them and they used to be.

21 I've seen a lot of outsiders, like

22 Ms. Ragsdale, Des Moines Register, editorial

23 writer, think they're experts because they have

24 driven through the valley and could give us

25 direction on how we ought to live here.
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1 Considering Pick-Sloane and Lewis

2 and Clark, development of the Louisiana Purchase,

3 a spring rise and a low summer flow are a

4 scenario for disaster for a presently highly

5 workable system. By putting water in basements,

6 adding to construction costs, which I'm involved

7 in another development corporation up home, and

8 we had some water in basements.

9 Let's see, I've got two minutes, I

10 better speed it up.

11 By putting water in basements,

12 adding to construction costs and reducing

13 electric power production in peak demand periods,

14 possible increase in shipping costs if we lose

15 water compelled rates, putting out of business a

16 highly developed recreation industry, boats and

17 marinas, and further degradation of the channel

18 by increased spring flows.

19 Iowa's had a problem when only our

20 DNR with their tunnel vision was dictating this

21 scenario. The people directly involved have

22 changed that by getting a broader input.

23 As you heard tonight, the

24 legislation has been passed. There's other input

25 besides DNR.
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1 I sense the same is going on in

2 other areas, when I read the submission of the

3 Papio/Missouri River Natural Resource District

4 and hear comments made tonight.

5 All of these things, plus the report

6 of the National Academy of Science lead me to be

7 very skeptical of what I see in the summary of

8 the Missouri River Revised Draft Environmental

9 Impact Statement. Also, I have heard nothing

10 about the effect of changing things to maybe save

11 three (3) species when in a normal year about a

12 hundred (100) species disappear. And the

13 Director of Fish and Wildlife Service that stood

14 up in Denver, I think, the last day of January,

15 and said he wasn't at all sure this would really

16 help.

17 Now, why should we do anything

18 unless we know where we're going and we have

19 something that works?

20 Do we really want the dinosaur and

21 the three-toed horse back and mountain lions and

22 bears? Saving the listed species could cause

23 more problems than one could imagine. In my

24 lifetime I've seen deer increase from near

25 extinction to becoming a problem. Same with the
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1 Canadian geese. Now we have wild turkeys that

2 cause havoc in some areas. Nature adapts.

3 As I said, I was speaking for the

4 Monona County Board of Supervisors and they want

5 in the record stating the listed species that

6 will extinct, one of much greater importance to

7 them, the local property taxpayer.

8 Thank you.

9 MR. CIESLIK: Bill Beacom?

10 MR. BEACOM: My name is Bill Beacom.

11 I live in Sioux City, Iowa, 2423 Jackson, and I'm

12 not a bit partisan, I'm a barge captain.

13 I'm going to read you a letter that

14 I just had published in the Sioux City Journal

15 this morning as kind of a lead in. It's called

16 "The Spring Rise."

17 The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service

18 claims to have enough scientific data to not only

19 justify, but make necessary a change in the

20 Missouri River hydrograph. This change is

21 supposed to aid the recovery effort of the Pallid

22 Sturgeon, Least Tern, and Piping Plover. Common

23 sense could tell anyone with the basic knowledge

24 of this situation, it's not true.

25 The U.S. Fish and Wildlife says the
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1 spring rise may cue the spawning of the Pallid,

2 but there's convincing evidence available to show

3 the Pallid's already being cued and that cue is

4 the water temperature of sixty-five (65) degrees.

5 There is also evidence that the Pallid does not

6 spawn in the mainstream of the Missouri, but goes

7 up into the tributaries. This take place in the

8 month of May. Tarleton H. Bean, author of Fishes

9 of Iowa, Report of the State Fish Commission,

10 1892-93 states: "Nothing is recorded of its

11 habits, except it runs up into the small streams

12 in May for the purpose of spawning."

13 So all of the hoopla about cuing the

14 Pallid Sturgeon's nonsense. Any attempt to

15 changing the hydrograph in May will affect water

16 temperature and defeat this natural reproduction

17 cycle, which is already taking place.

18 The Piping Plover and the Least

19 Tern: Although the Piping Plover never

20 successfully used the Missouri River for nesting

21 prior to the building of the dams because of the

22 day-to-day fluctuations of the river, they have

23 readily adapted to the consistent flows afforded

24 by the current operation of Gavins Point. The

25 spring rise will be a disaster for them, because
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1 of their need to nest just inches above the

2 waterline, coupled with their arrival in late

3 April and early May, which means they will have

4 laid their eggs just before the spring rise. The

5 Least Tern will face the same plight. What

6 happens to them then?

7 Let's return to the Pallid Sturgeon.

8 Presume for a moment that in spite of the spring

9 rise they were successful in getting their eggs

10 laid. These larvae will eventually move into the

11 mainstem of the river. But wait, just about the

12 time they get comfortable the summer drawdown

13 occurs. Summer drawdown, that means they get

14 drawn down, eaten up by the birds that are left.

15 This overview should convince any

16 reasonable person that the spring rise and summer

17 drawdown has problems. But, there is more.

18 U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service says it's

19 necessary to recreate the natural hydrograph.

20 But, is it natural?

21 Let me present an analogy to show

22 you the answer to that question is a resounding

23 no.

24 We all know what mom's beef stew is

25 and what constitutes the ingredients. We need
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1 beef, vegetables, seasoning and water. Does

2 anybody really believe you could put a bowl of

3 cold water in front of mom and she would agree

4 it's beef stew? This is exactly what U.S. Fish

5 and Wildlife is asking. They have a spring rise

6 with no carbon, no sediment, no humus and they

7 are trying to say it's a natural hydrograph. Mom

8 wasn't fooled on playing cold water being stew

9 and that other mom, Mother Nature, is not going

10 to be fooled, either.

11 There's more than seventeen hundred

12 (1700) miles or more above Sioux City. The

13 introduction of non-native game fish above Gavins

14 Point has wreaked havoc with a vast majority of

15 these species. According to the NAS Report,

16 fifty-one (51) native species are losing numbers.

17 And there's convincing evidence that they are

18 getting eaten.

19 The Sturgeon Chub and the Sicklefin

20 Chub were listed for endangered species, but the

21 Fish and Wildlife Service said, well, that's the

22 reason they're endangered. You guys are putting

23 fish in that are eating them.

24 One thing that everybody knows,

25 barges aren't above Gavins and barges don't eat
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1 fish, only game fish do. And this is the biggest

2 threat to native species. Yet, American Rivers

3 has aligned itself with American Sportfishing

4 Association. It's way past time that the Sierra

5 Club, the Audubon Society and the Nature

6 Conservancy start looking at what their really

7 interests are, instead of what they think their

8 interests are.

9 Now, let's talk about the NAS

10 Report. Does anybody understand what the word

11 "moratorium" is? Does it mean they endorsed

12 anybody?

13 No, they didn't endorse anything.

14 They said "moratorium." That means stop, until

15 you get some science.

16 The baseline science does not exist,

17 but I have seen plenty of science here and that's

18 sound science is what I call it, when the

19 environmentalists say that if you pay for it,

20 we're for it. That's sound science in anybody's

21 language.

22 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: We've been going

23 at this for about two hours. I'd like to take a

24 fifteen (15) minute break.

25 (Whereupon, a short recess was had.)
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1 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: I'd like to get

2 started again.

3 MR. CIESLIK: Duane Hovorka?

4 MR. HOVORKA: Good evening.

5 I'm Duane Hovorka, Executive

6 Director of the Nebraska Wildlife Federation.

7 I'm also testifying on behalf of the National

8 Wildlife Federation, the nation's largest,

9 member-supported conservation organization.

10 The National Wildlife Federation

11 will be submitting written comments. The

12 Nebraska Wildlife Federation has previously

13 submitted testimony and my testimony today

14 supplements, but does not replace the comments

15 that we submitted earlier. We make just a few

16 key points tonight.

17 First, I'd like to thank Roger

18 Patterson and the folks at the Nebraska

19 Department of Natural Resources for their work to

20 bring together the states in the basin in support

21 of an alternative that would begin to test the

22 impact of a slight spring rise in the river. The

23 fact that most of the states are recognizing the

24 need to make changes in the flow is a very

25 important step. And I think their efforts
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1 deserve our thanks.

2 Second, while the current discussion

3 centers on the flow issues on a portion of the

4 Missouri River below the Gavins Point Dam, we

5 should not lose sight of the many positive

6 changes that were included in the draft rewrite

7 of the Missouri River Master Manual. Especially,

8 with respect to the management of the river

9 upstream from Gavins Point.

10 Third, while the current debate

11 centers on flow issue, we should all recognize

12 the need for habitat restoration and protection

13 measures throughout the basin. And much of that

14 work is outside the jurisdiction of the Missouri

15 River Master Manual. The Big Muddy Refuge and

16 other efforts to create a "string of pearls"

17 along the Missouri, to begin to restore the side

18 channels, backwaters and wetland complexes that

19 we've destroyed is vitally needed as part of the

20 restoration effort.

21 We cannot rely solely on those

22 habitat restoration and protection efforts,

23 because there's still a need for the spawning

24 cues and other benefits provided by the more

25 natural river flow pattern. Likewise, we cannot
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1 rely solely in changes in the river flow under

2 the Master Manual, because the spawning cues will

3 not be effective unless spawning habitat is

4 available. The two have to go hand-in-hand.

5 Fourth, I think you need to ask

6 yourself, as you rewrite the Master Manual, what

7 is the signal that we're sending?

8 If you refuse to make changes in the

9 flow patterns on the lower Missouri, you tell

10 people, the U.S. Government is standing pat. You

11 tell landowners along the river, like your

12 utilities and industries that depend upon the

13 river for cooling water, the marina owners along

14 the river, the barge industry and others that

15 they don't have to change. You send a clear

16 message that they can continue to do what they're

17 doing and you tell people who would invest their

18 dollars in hunting and fishing businesses to take

19 their money someplace else.

20 And if you do that, ten (10) years

21 from now things will only be worse. The species

22 on the decline will continue to decline. The

23 people who live along the river will have made

24 few changes. The fishing, hunting and wildlife

25 recreation industries will not invest and you
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1 will likely have even more industries, even more

2 power plants and even more marinas built along

3 the river that are designed to be reliant on the

4 current flow regime. In ten (10) years from now

5 the solutions will be even harder and more

6 expensive.

7 It seems clear to us that change is

8 needed. The biology becomes clearer every day.

9 The economic benefits and changes up to the

10 Missouri's flows become clearer every day. And

11 if you fail to send a clear message to people

12 throughout the basin that change is coming, then

13 you've failed not just the river, itself, but the

14 people on all sides of these issues.

15 Our problems with the alternatives

16 put forth by the Missouri River Basin Association

17 is based on at least two (2) important counts.

18 First, it falls short of what is

19 clearly needed to meet the minimum needs of fish

20 and wildlife. The Fish and Wildlife Service and

21 our own biologists have articulated those minimum

22 needs and urge you to adopt a plan that meets the

23 species' needs that have been identified.

24 Second, it fails because it sends

25 the wrong message. It sends the message that the
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1 Corps is going to stand pat, stick with the

2 current plan, and only engage in short-term tests

3 of the different flow regime. It may be a

4 feel-good message that people want to hear, but

5 the people who are impacted need better from you,

6 they need the truth.

7 The truth is that the river's flows

8 have to change and ultimately they are going to

9 change. People need to start planning now for

10 that change.

11 Fifth, we cannot afford delay. We

12 urge you to work quickly to bring this Master

13 Manual rewrite to a close, so that the changes

14 can begin to take place as soon as possible. We

15 may not know everything about the biology or

16 economics of the river, but we know enough. We

17 need to continue to monitor and research the

18 Missouri because we cannot delay any further the

19 start of making needed changes.

20 And one final point, for about a

21 hundred and seventy (170) years we've molded the

22 Missouri River to fit people. We've swung the

23 pendulum just about as far as we can to the side

24 of agriculture and power production and the barge

25 industry and it has come at the expense of the
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1 fish and wildlife in the basin and the people

2 connected to fish and wildlife.

3 We're not asking for a return to

4 1804, to the Lewis and Clark river. We're not

5 even asking that you balance the needs of people

6 and wildlife. What we're asking for and indeed

7 what the endangered species calls for is only the

8 bare minimum. The bare minimum needed to prevent

9 these imperiled species that we've driven to the

10 brink of extinction from falling to extinction.

11 Unfortunately, in our view, the bare

12 minimum is all we're talking about here. Where

13 changes in the river flow, such as that proposed

14 in the GP2021 option, plus restoration and

15 protection of habitat up and down the river. We

16 think they're good for wildlife and we think,

17 ultimately, they're good for people throughout

18 the basin.

19 Thank you.

20 MR. CIESLIK: Lanny Frakes?

21 MR. FRAKES: Good evening, Colonel.

22 My name is Lanny Frakes and I live

23 at 13371 Southwest State Route KK, in Rushville,

24 Missouri 64484, which is located in Southwestern

25 Buchanan County near Missouri River Mile
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1 Marker L Four Twenty-Eight (L-428).

2 I'm a fourth generation farmer and

3 I've lived and farmed in the area my entire life.

4 I'm Secretary/Treasurer of the Rushville-Sugar

5 Lake Levee Association, which is a non-federal

6 levee that protects approximately eight thousand

7 (8,000) acres. I'm Secretary of the Halls Levee

8 District, which is a federal levee unit located

9 out southwest of St. Joseph, Missouri and

10 protecting eighteen thousand (18,000) acres.

11 I'm currently on the Board of

12 Directors representing the Missouri Levee and

13 Drainage District Association. And I mention the

14 above to correlate my interest in the Missouri

15 River policy.

16 I thank the Corps of Engineers and

17 your staff for conducting these hearings and

18 allowing public comment on the Missouri River

19 issues. I ask that the public be allowed to

20 continue to participate in offering their

21 comments and the subsequent review of these

22 comments by the Corps.

23 I am opposed to a spring rise that

24 is released from Gavins Point, as I believe the

25 release of fifteen thousand (15,000) cfs to
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1 twenty thousand (20,000) cfs from May 1 to

2 June 15, would have the potential to create

3 flooding problems, delayed and/or prevented

4 planting, drown or stunted crops and internal

5 drainage problems.

6 I realize the Corps would not make

7 these releases when the lower basin river levels

8 were at or near flood stage. My concern is for

9 when the spring rise release has begun under

10 acceptable guidelines and rainfall events below

11 Gavins Point coincide with these releases.

12 Weather forecasting is not an exact

13 science and are not accurate for ten (10) to

14 eleven (11) days in advance, which is the

15 approximate time for releases to travel from

16 Gavins Point to St. Louis. May 1 through June 15

17 is historically a time frame when large rainfall

18 events occur.

19 Flood control is paramount for the

20 lower basin, with a combination of levee units

21 being constructed and dams completed in the upper

22 basin have led to vast improvements and

23 expenditures being made along the lower Missouri

24 River Basin. Cities, towns, industry,

25 agriculture, public infrastructure and residents
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1 are dependent on flood control as we move into

2 the upcoming century. We must not jeopardize

3 flood control.

4 The spring rise causing the higher

5 Missouri River levels of three and-a-half (3 1/2)

6 to four (4) feet in the spring planting season

7 would be detrimental to our area's farmers.

8 Flood stage at St. Joseph, Missouri, is seventeen

9 point 0 (17.0) feet and our area begins to

10 experience internal drainage problems at levels

11 above thirteen (13) feet. These problems are

12 compounded as levels rise and cause delays in

13 planting, along with stunted crops that are

14 caused to develop a weak-root system that

15 develops on top of the ground due to the high

16 ground water table levels. As the heat of the

17 summer months rise, these crops and root systems

18 are unable to withstand the stress of going from

19 one extreme to the other. The spring rise

20 followed by reduced summer flows would cause a

21 poor growing environment. Many acres could go

22 unplanted if the spring rise coincided with the

23 above normal rainfall in the lower basin.

24 Internal drainage problems are

25 compounded as Missouri River levels rise and
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1 local rainfall and runoff from uplands, coupled

2 with seep water caused by the high river levels

3 cover land on the protected side of the levee

4 system. These high Missouri River levels do not

5 allow for the normal discharge of internal water

6 through drainage structures. Crop planning and

7 growing conditions deteriorate rapidly with each

8 day these problems persist. Stunted crops rarely

9 recover their potential from these conditions

10 even if they actually do survive.

11 I realize the Corps is mandated by

12 law to protect the endangered species. The

13 recent census presented by the U.S. Geological

14 Scientist Susan Haig, as documented by the

15 Environmental News Service, Ameriscan, January

16 25, 2002, in regard to the field data for the

17 2001 International Piping Plover Census denotes

18 that Plover numbers have grown four hundred and

19 seventy (470) percent in the last five (5) years,

20 one hundred forty (140) percent in the past ten

21 (10) years along the Missouri River. Miss Haig

22 further denotes that the increase in numbers

23 along the Missouri River might be due to recent

24 favorable habitat conditions.

25 The Biological Opinion states there
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1 is a substantial decline in Plover population

2 numbers, but the 2001 International Piping Plover

3 Census shows a large increase in numbers under

4 the Current Water Control Plan. I see the need

5 for more review of this matter as these two

6 reports are contradictory to the other.

7 I believe endangered species can

8 benefit by improving habitat on the public lands

9 in the Missouri River Basin without making flow

10 changes. Human lives and their livelihoods must

11 not be harmed through the enhancement of fish and

12 wildlife habitat.

13 I thank you for this opportunity to

14 express these views.

15 MR. CIESLIK: Susan Heathcote?

16 MS. HEATHCOTE: I'm Susan Heathcote

17 and I represent the Iowa Environmental Council.

18 We're located at 711 East Locust Street, in

19 Des Moines, Iowa. I'm the Research Director for

20 the Iowa Environmental Council and the Council is

21 a coalition of seventy-eight (78) organizations

22 in Iowa and we also have over six hundred (600)

23 individual members of the Council, but actually

24 our membership is quite, quite a bit larger than

25 that, because within our coalition organizations
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1 we represent over eighty thousand (80,000) Iowans

2 and I'm here to speak to you about the Missouri

3 River, because I want to make sure that you hear

4 from the members of our organization, many of

5 which are very concerned about the health of the

6 Missouri River.

7 The Iowa Environmental Council, as a

8 coalition, does support the Flexible Flow

9 Alternative in the plans that have been put

10 forward.

11 We see increasing flows from Gavins

12 Point and Fort Peck Dams in the spring when water

13 conditions permit that. And again, we understand

14 the concerns about flooding. We certainly have

15 had a lot of experience on what can happen during

16 high water levels in the spring in Iowa over the

17 last ten (10) years.

18 We also support the reducing the

19 flows in the summer. We see that we need to help

20 return the river to a semblance of its natural

21 state. We also understand that this is not going

22 to completely restore the river to the way it was

23 back during Lewis and Clark's time. I mean,

24 this, you know, is -- we understand that things

25 have changed here and there are an awful lot of
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1 investments in infrastructure in the Missouri

2 River Basin and, certainly, after sitting through

3 and hearing all of the comments today, and I

4 really do appreciate everyone who came today to

5 speak about the concerns that they have and I

6 want to assure everyone that our constituents are

7 not insensitive to the concerns of the people

8 living along the river and the impact that this

9 change is going to have on landowners, farmers,

10 the cities and the infrastructure that has been

11 put in place along the Missouri River. But,

12 certainly those folks in this area need to have a

13 say in how this is going to be managed.

14 Given all of that, we believe that

15 it is very, very important that we have a healthy

16 Missouri River for the future and that during

17 times of change there is always difficulties that

18 we have to go through, but we have to keep our

19 eye on what it is we're trying to achieve and

20 hopefully we can come up with a way to compensate

21 those who will bear the cost of this change.

22 Looking at all of the alternatives,

23 and again, I appreciated the opportunity to spend

24 some time this afternoon going over the

25 information here, it is clear to me that the
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1 GP2021 alternative provides the most benefit to

2 the biological community, including the

3 endangered species, the Pallid Sturgeon, the

4 Least Tern and the Piping Plover. We also have

5 to recognize that these three species are not all

6 of the species that would benefit from the

7 changes in the flow.

8 Certainly, we're talking about an

9 entire ecosystem here and the restoration work

10 that would need to go along with the changes in

11 the flow, within the basin, along the river, and

12 restoring habitat is all very important for a

13 healthy ecosystem.

14 We also appreciated the National

15 Academy of Science report because, again, we are

16 very concerned that what we do be science-based.

17 And it was very clear, from review of that

18 report, that a return to the natural flows on the

19 Missouri River is key to restoring the Missouri

20 River's health.

21 Also, we support the Adaptive

22 Management Approach that has been put forward in

23 this plan and we understand that we are going to

24 need to continue to review the results of the

25 changes that we make in the plan and that we need
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1 to guide this process as we move forward to

2 balance the various uses and interests of the

3 people and the wildlife that are connected to the

4 river.

5 Thank you very much for the

6 opportunity to give these comments.

7 MR. CIESLIK: Lynn Muench?

8 Thank God I'm not following Bill

9 Beacom.

10 I'm Lynn Muench, Vice President of

11 Midcontinental office of the American Waterways

12 Operators.

13 AWO represents the towboat and barge

14 operators on America's coastal and inland

15 waterways systems, including the Missouri,

16 Mississippi and Illinois Rivers.

17 Today I'm here to articulate our

18 industry's concerns with the alternatives

19 presented in the RDEIS and our vision of the

20 future.

21 The alternatives presented to the

22 public are highly influenced by the U.S. Fish and

23 Wildlife Service's Biological Opinion. AWO

24 members are concerned that:

25 One (1), the scientific process used
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1 to reach the biological opinion is highly flawed.

2 Two (2), the Service has broken

3 federal law by not designating critical habitat

4 for the endangered species.

5 Three (3), the Services has admitted

6 that it does not have any notes or proof of over

7 thirty (30) sources listed as personal

8 communications in the Biological Opinion. Even

9 first year biology students understand that this

10 is unacceptable scientific conduct.

11 Does anyone here think that this

12 might be somewhat like the Tom foolery that has

13 happened out in the west with lakes and the

14 grizzly bear?

15 AWO is concerned that what the

16 Service hopes to achieve with their

17 recommendations is fuzzy. AWO is also concerned

18 that it is questionable whether the

19 recommendations are based on scientific facts

20 or politically-influenced beliefs. AWO's

21 concerns include:

22 One (1), the split navigation

23 season, which would destroy waterway

24 transportation on the Missouri River and cripple

25 it on the Mississippi River, will only increase
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1 endangered species' habitats by a hundred and

2 sixty-four (164) acres. According to the

3 Missouri Department of Natural Resources, these

4 acres could easily be created without flow

5 changes.

6 Number two (2), the Missouri DNR has

7 begun a Pallid Sturgeon breeding program.

8 Intuitively, it appears more likely that the

9 Sturgeons are not breeding in the wild due to

10 their limited populations. They simply can't

11 find each other. A breeding program would allow

12 recovery of the species without negatively

13 impacting navigation, power generation, water

14 quality, historical properties or flood control.

15 Number three (3), there are over two

16 thousand (2000) miles of river, including parts

17 of the Missouri, Mississippi and Yellow Stone

18 Rivers, where a spring rise naturally occurs.

19 The Pallid Sturgeon is still not increasing in

20 population at these locations. The obvious

21 question is, what could less than three hundred

22 (300) more miles of spring rise do to improve

23 their viability as a species?

24 Four (4), the increased reservoir

25 levels of the Modified Conservation Plan and all
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1 Gavins Point plans will actually decrease habitat

2 for the Piping Plover and the Interior Least

3 Tern. Another obvious question, why should we

4 decrease habitat already in place?

5 Number five (5), why hasn't the

6 Service evaluated the negative impacts on the

7 species that are presently viable on the Missouri

8 River, the Mississippi River and their

9 tributaries? As a large basin-wide evaluation,

10 negative environmental impacts that will likely

11 occur must be considered.

12 AWO members request that the Corps

13 and the Service renew their search for a win-win

14 solutions. As suggested by the NAS, a moratorium

15 should be placed on this process until good

16 scientific theory be confirmed as good science.

17 AWO members are very troubled that

18 the Missouri River navigation is not properly

19 considered due to the following flaws with the

20 study's assumptions including:

21 One (1), the Corps has

22 underestimated flow levels needed for minimum

23 service. The Corps used flows that were needed

24 pre-1993 flood. Over one hundred (100) dikes

25 have not been repaired since the 1993 flood,

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
EnSp

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Other

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Other

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
Nav



MUENCH 119

1 increasing the amount of flow needed by several

2 thousand cfs.

3 Number two (2), the economic

4 potential of the Missouri River is greatly

5 underestimated. Since the 1980s, when this big

6 debate began and the future of the navigation

7 industry became uncertain, business on the river

8 has moved from five (5) year contracts to spot

9 basis, and docks and terminals have been

10 disinvested. Why would any sane business invest

11 in a transportation system with its future so

12 unpredictable? The adoption of CWCP could

13 positively impact future investment and traffic.

14 Number three (3), the Corps did not

15 take into account the effect of water depletions

16 in the upper basin; therefore, all data on the

17 water available for flows to support navigation

18 is incorrect. This negative impact on the

19 Mississippi River navigation has not been

20 evaluated. Using the Corps' assumptions, initial

21 industry analysis suggest that these changes in

22 flows from the Missouri will increase shipping

23 costs on the Mississippi and Illinois Rivers by

24 seven point five (7.5) to thirty (30) million per

25 year. The Corps has yet to provide even initial
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1 impacts on this nationally important river

2 system.

3 Number four (4), the split

4 navigation season will eliminate barge traffic on

5 the Missouri River, despite the Corps' optimistic

6 tables. The Corps foresees a thirty (30) percent

7 reduction in eight (8) months, from April 1 to

8 December 1, on the Missouri River. Let's look at

9 analogy. A thirty (30) percent reduction in

10 Wal-Mart's twelve (12) month season would force

11 closure from September 14th to December 31st.

12 Does anyone believe this would not destroy the

13 company's economic viability?

14 The MCP, one (1) of six (6)

15 preferred alternatives, is also the underlying

16 plan for the four (4) GP plans. But what is

17 conserved? It appears the water is conserved for

18 use in the upper basin. It is not conserved for

19 navigation, drinking water, electrical generation

20 or recreation in the lower basin. Where is the

21 balanced approach the Corps and the MRBA has

22 espoused?

23 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: Lynn, you about

24 done?

25 MS. MUENCH: Half a page.
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1 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: Okay.

2 MS. MUENCH: Another major concern

3 is Adaptive Management. This process will leave

4 the annual operating plan open for change every

5 year. The change will be mandated by the Service

6 and the Corps with no public input. This is

7 illegal under NEPA and deprives navigation of

8 reliable flows of navigation. This will decrease

9 or eliminate Mississippi River reliability.

10 I'd like to thank the Corps for this

11 opportunity. How we decide to balance the

12 multiple uses of this important national treasure

13 will indicate how much we, as a nation, value

14 economic prosperity, the health of the family

15 farm and our environment.

16 In summary, AWO endorses the CWCP

17 without Adaptive Management.

18 I've also attached some information

19 on the negative impacts on the Gulf with hypoxia

20 with the changes of flows.

21 MR. CIESLIK: J. M. Peterson?

22 MR. PETERSON: Can you hear me okay?

23 MR. CIESLIK: Just pick the mic up.

24 MR. PETERSON: My name is Jim

25 Peterson. I represent the Missouri River Bank
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1 Stabilization Association. It's headquartered

2 out of Newcastle, Nebraska, but I live at

3 Vermillion, South Dakota, across the river. My

4 address there is Poplar Avenue, Vermillion, South

5 Dakota 57069.

6 I've lived along the Missouri River

7 all my life, except for a couple of years in the

8 service during World War II. Year-wise, I've

9 been on the Missouri over seventy (70) years.

10 I've boated the length of it from Three Forks,

11 Montana to the mouth just above St. Louis and I

12 spent a lot of years working in various projects

13 on the river.

14 The Bank Stabilization Association

15 is very much opposed to the increase in the

16 spring flow and the summer drawdown.

17 Our principal objection, and this

18 has been made known to the Corps by written

19 documents, is based on the problem we have in

20 permitting or saying nothing when the landowners

21 along the river are losing substantial qualities

22 of land.

23 There's a farm south of Gayville,

24 South Dakota, when the gentleman owns it bought

25 it, his farm was not even on the river on the
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1 west side. Half of the farm he bought is now

2 gone.

3 Above the new bridge between

4 Vermillion and Newcastle, if you would stop there

5 this time of year you see a massive amount of

6 litter in the river, in the Mulberry Bend and in

7 the lower part of the North Alabama Bend. Most

8 of that debris has come from a very severe

9 erosion on the North Alabama Point. The farmer

10 there tells me that since 1980, he's lost over a

11 section of land. Now, you figure that land is

12 worth a thousand dollars ($1,000) an acre or

13 more, you can see what the loss is to him,

14 personally.

15 There are any number of landowners

16 who can tell similar stories. I know the Corps

17 has bought one landowner out with an easement,

18 because it was better to do that, apparently,

19 than to try to prevent the loss of land.

20 Well, let me put it this way:

21 Mr. Beacom used an analogy, I'll use one, too.

22 If I take a garden hose and I go to

23 Mr. Sealey's home here and I proceed to wash his

24 front yard into the gutter, the police are going

25 to be there very quickly, and intentional
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1 destruction of property. And we feel that if

2 anybody gives the order to put that spring flow

3 into effect, they are intentionally destroying

4 property and they ought to go to jail. And yet

5 we stand by and casually say, well, yeah, there

6 are burdens to be borne and all that sort of

7 thing.

8 But, getting away from the

9 landowners' interests for the moment, let me

10 touch on another aspect of this and that is that

11 the Park Service and the Corps are jointly

12 responsible for administering the stretch of

13 river between Yankton and Ponca, approximately,

14 fifty-nine (59) miles of river which is still in

15 a relatively natural state, although the flows

16 are very closely governed by the Corps.

17 One of the responsibilities of the

18 governing bodies is to protect that river and try

19 to preserve the nature of it. That's why it was

20 made part of the scenic river system. If nothing

21 is done to protect those shorelines, the existing

22 trees along the river, for example, are going to

23 be gone. There won't be any more trees.

24 You'll go down that river and except

25 where it impinges upon the wasp, you're going to
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1 be looking at soybean fields and cornfields and,

2 with a high flow, you'll see extensive erosion.

3 We just don't think that's

4 responsible management and several times this

5 evening the Missouri River Basin States' vote in

6 favor of a spring flow has been mentioned. I've

7 heard no prior mention of the fact that the group

8 also said that provision should be made to

9 protect the landowners along that part of the

10 river. At least that was a report in the papers

11 I read and I get five (5) newspapers a week, I

12 guess, including any provisions in "Plain Talk."

13 I see I've still got a yellow light

14 here. I might make another comment or two.

15 I think most of us in this room

16 probably have the same objective. We'd like to

17 see the river preserved and protected, but the

18 way you do it is very important and, again,

19 speaking to that, mentioned several times this

20 evening has been the American Society for the

21 Advancement of Science, if that's the proper

22 name.

23 As you probably know, they recently

24 concluded that there was no credible evidence to

25 support the Fish and Wildlife Service's findings
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1 in the Plymouth Basin out in the Northwest.

2 I better stop, the light's red.

3 Thank you very much for your time.

4 MR. CIESLIK: Peggy Murdock?

5 MS. MURDOCK: Hi, I'm Peggy Murdock

6 and I represent the Iowa Chapter of the Sierra

7 Club.

8 Thank you for providing this

9 opportunity to comment on the management plans

10 for the Missouri River.

11 I am here on behalf of the Iowa

12 Chapter of the Sierra Club to express support for

13 GP2021, the Flexible Flow Alternative.

14 This is the alternative that

15 will best suit the recommendations of the

16 United States Fish and Wildlife Service.

17 Recommendations that are strongly supported

18 by a two (2) year study conducted under the

19 auspices of the National Academy of Sciences.

20 The current management of strategy

21 for the Missouri River has been designed with the

22 interests of only one sector of the economy in

23 mind, that of the barge industry. Now you are

24 being asked to look at what this means to other

25 sectors of the economy, as well as to the living
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1 things that inhabit the water and shores of this

2 great American river.

3 Mr. Christopher J. Brescia,

4 President of the Midwest Area River Coalition, in

5 his testimony before the Congressional

6 Mississippi River Caucus in March said, "It's

7 time for a national debate on the values of the

8 waterway system." We would agree.

9 Let us take a look at the losses,

10 for example, those of the commercial fisheries

11 that once thrived on the Missouri. Let us look

12 at the unrealized potential of hydroelectric

13 power generation, which the National Academy of

14 Sciences study tells us could be boosted by

15 another ten million dollars ($10,000,000), if

16 dams could be modified with energy and generation

17 in mind, instead of being designed for the

18 benefit of the barge industry.

19 Let us take a close look at the

20 barge industry itself. As Mr. Tim Burrak of the

21 National Corn Growers Association reported for

22 the U.S. House of Representative last March,

23 "Barge crews, specifically deck hands, are an

24 entry-level position with a high turnover rate."

25 If you investigate, I believe you will find that
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1 railroad workers, on the other hand, are union

2 workers who can sustain an American family on

3 their salaries.

4 Barge operations are hampered by

5 high winds, fog, rain, current flows, differences

6 in water levels and by ice. Rail transportation

7 is not. What if we were to take the national

8 resources we now invest in the barge industry and

9 invest them in our rail system? Could this make

10 railroading more competitive and more rail

11 transportation costs, not just along river

12 corridors, but all over the nation?

13 U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service tells

14 us that allowing this river to operate with a

15 heavier flow in the spring and a lighter flow

16 during the late summer will benefit three

17 species, the Pallid Sturgeon, the Piping Plover

18 and the Least Tern. These three species are of

19 special concern to us because they have been

20 placed on a threatened or endangered list, but

21 these are not the only living creatures that

22 depend on this river for their existence and

23 certainly not the only species that have become

24 vulnerable. For example, under present river

25 management practices, habitat for insects, which
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1 provide food for our fish in the water as well as

2 birds when they emerge into the air, have been

3 reduced by as much as sixty (60) percent.

4 Without food, no species can survive. Without

5 ample food, no species can thrive.

6 River edge rowcrop land is an

7 economic and environmental liability. It is a

8 source of revenue drain and losses need to be

9 compensated in flood time and a source of anxiety

10 to the landowner who experiences just how

11 unreliable this land can be. What we haven't

12 realized until recently is the value to the

13 economy, the environment and the community of

14 restoring these areas to wetland. Sierra Club

15 supports easements for a wetland restoration that

16 could be purchased through programs such as WRP,

17 EWRP, or other long-term or permanent set-aside

18 efforts. These wetlands, if we allow them to

19 exist, will protect our farmland and communities

20 by storing water, which serves to mitigate the

21 effects of both drought and flood.

22 One of the speakers at the December

23 Pew Oceans Commission hearing in Des Moines

24 presented his vision of a restoration project for

25 the Midwest on the scale of the Everglades

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
EnSp

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
FC

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
WRH



JONES 130

1 restoration. What better place to start than

2 with the Missouri River? What better time to

3 start than now?

4 MR. CIESLIK: Corky Jones?

5 MR. JONES: My name's Corky Jones.

6 I'm a farmer from Brownville, Nebraska, and we

7 have fifteen hundred (1500) acres on the Missouri

8 River that is affected by the river levels.

9 I'm also representing American

10 Agriculture Movement, a family farm organization

11 that represents farmers.

12 I think we need to look at some of

13 the statements that have been placed here. I've

14 attended many of the meetings that have been held

15 over the past years, some I've testified at and

16 some I have not. But facts are, number one (1),

17 the so-called endangered species that we continue

18 to hear about, possibly and very probably are not

19 endangered.

20 Fact, we talk about the barge

21 percentage of traffic of grain being maybe

22 one (1) percent or really low, but the fact is

23 that the barge is there, that the barge traffic

24 is there makes it competitive with all modes of

25 transportation. It means a lot to the farmers.
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1 Facts, when we look at what would

2 happen if some of the programs that have been

3 submitted here were going to experiment with the

4 fluctuation, fluctuation of the Missouri River

5 levels.

6 Facts are, flood me out one time,

7 flood any of the farmers out one time and it's a

8 fact, it's really hard to continue. You're

9 placed in an annihilation system.

10 If it's flooded in the spring,

11 that's right when we need to plant. If it's

12 flooded in the spring, it's going to continue to

13 be wet. We've heard that testified to by many of

14 the farmers that have testified earlier.

15 But, the fact is, they're

16 experimenting with my income. All the farmers

17 and the people that are opposed to the

18 manipulation, or any difference of the water

19 control releases, are not asking Fish and

20 Wildlife or any other entity, be it Sierra Club

21 or any of them, we're not asking to look at your

22 paycheck or take it away with any of the actions

23 we want. That, we feel, is a must. But, they're

24 destroying every farmer, from St. Louis to

25 Yankton, South Dakota, with this program,

g6edxerl

g6edxerl
FC



JONES 132

1 especially the 2021.

2 I, as a farmer, say, and I, as an

3 American Agriculture Member representing farmers

4 nationwide, say that definitely, adamantly

5 opposed to the 2021 program, the manipulation or

6 altering of the levee and the water levels.

7 Current program, keep it.

8 There's many people that have

9 testified and I can say that the threatened

10 endangered species, they're there, I've seen the

11 birds on my own land. I know they're there. I'm

12 not saying I've counted them to see what the

13 increase is, but people have testified tonight

14 say it's on the increase. And I know they're

15 there. The Pallid Sturgeon, I can't say anything

16 about him, but it's not in our area. It never

17 has been, Brownville, Nebraska. I guess I

18 skipped over where I was from, but I am from

19 Brownville, Nebraska, Route 1, Box 17, 68321.

20 Several years ago, back about twenty

21 (20) years ago, I participated and was a part of

22 the tractorcade in a protest of policy to

23 Washington, D.C.

24 This is political, I think it needs

25 another protest, whether it's a tractorcade or
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1 what, but the farmers that are being affected,

2 surely that diesel smoke should erupt and we

3 should be smelling it, because there is a problem

4 and we're not asking for anything other than

5 what's fair and what's right.

6 Thank you for your time.

7 MR. CIESLIK: Doug Gronau?

8 MR. GRONAU: Colonel, Ladies and

9 Gentlemen, my name's Doug Gronau. I'm a farmer

10 in West Central Iowa. I live at 3245 K Avenue,

11 Vail, Iowa. I'm a resident of Crawford County.

12 I have lived between eight (8) and

13 fifty (50) miles of the river my entire life and

14 I'm very concerned about the economic

15 consequences of the proposed changes to the

16 Current Water Control Plan for the Missouri

17 River.

18 Reduced summer flows along the river

19 will eliminate barge navigation for several

20 months and give shippers one less option to move

21 farm commodities to their final destination.

22 This increases freight rates and will have a

23 direct negative impact on the prices farmers

24 receive for their products.

25 Recently, as an example, just the
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1 threat of importation of Brazilian soy-meal by

2 ship to the southeastern region of our country

3 has reduced rail freight rates to that area for

4 the Central United States. Low flow on the

5 Missouri River could impact shipping on the

6 Mississippi River, too, during the summer months,

7 if a drought condition exists in the upper

8 Midwest, and will cause serious market losses for

9 farmers in all of Iowa and the upper Midwest

10 region.

11 Reduced summer flows could hamper

12 power generation in our region, just when demand

13 for power is highest. Future economic activity

14 is dependent on plentiful and reasonably priced

15 power.

16 Reduced summer flows will cause

17 severe economic hardships for marinas and boaters

18 by making the river unusable for boating activity

19 during the summer months in an area already

20 lacking large lakes.

21 Reduced summer flows could make any

22 drought that may occur worse by lowering the

23 water table when rainfall and soil moisture are

24 most needed by crops.

25 Reduced summer flows for wildlife
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1 can be accomplished by other less costly methods,

2 such as the use of chutes and backwaters.

3 Excessively high spring flows can be

4 a major problem for agriculture. Not only could

5 very high flows limit navigation, but also it

6 would raise river levels at a time when all

7 farmers are facing seasonal drainage problems in

8 their fields. These drainage problems, combined

9 with a very high spring river level and sudden

10 heavy spring rains could cause serious problems,

11 not only for drainage, but could cause actual

12 flooding, particularly in Southwest Iowa and

13 further downstream.

14 In conclusion, a change in

15 management of the Missouri River to accommodate

16 upper river interests at the expense of the

17 interests of lower river states will have a

18 devastating effect on our economic well-being far

19 in excess of the economic benefits gained by

20 upper river states.

21 The Corps of Engineers should use a

22 balanced management plan, one that will not cause

23 major economic and recreational disruptions to

24 the citizens of the lower Missouri River.

25 Thank you for this opportunity.
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1 MR. CIESLIK: Cliff Dorcy? Cliff

2 Dorcy?

3 Paul Rohde?

4 MR. ROHDE: Well, good evening,

5 Colonel.

6 My name is Paul Rohde, I'm Vice

7 President of the Midwest Area River Coalition

8 2000 and, as you know, we testified at five other

9 public hearings, focusing on various aspects of

10 the RDEIS.

11 Today my comments relate to the

12 conservation promise of the MCP and GP proposals.

13 Now, on its face, the concept of

14 preserving water during times of drought seem to

15 make common sense. In fact, during the two (2)

16 years that we've participated in the MRBA

17 negotiating process, navigation interests did

18 something no other participants elected to do and

19 that was indicate a willingness to accept a

20 reduction in service earlier than provided for in

21 the Master Manual, as a show of good faith to

22 this notion of saving water for all future users

23 in the basin.

24 Now, since water is such an

25 important commodity during these times, we asked
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1 for some sort of compensation, such as an

2 exemption from the fuel tax paid under the Inland

3 Waterway Trust Fund.

4 We also asked for a plan that met a

5 bottom line necessary to sustain navigation. If

6 service levels were reduced, then we need a

7 season long enough to move grain to market. We

8 made an offer to share pain, but what we got was

9 a reduction in service, without the time needed

10 at the end of the season and without any support

11 for compensation.

12 MCP in its current form is not

13 acceptable. It doesn't share water during times

14 of drought. The triggers for lower navigation

15 service are activated so soon in the process that

16 any water saved isn't provided for downstream

17 users in Iowa, Kansas, Nebraska, Missouri and on

18 down the Mississippi River. In times of drought,

19 only reservoir and interbasin transfers are

20 provided with water, but navigation and

21 downstream recreation and power supply are not.

22 This is not a fair allocation of water between

23 project-organized uses, which is why we oppose

24 the MRBA proposal and still oppose the MCP

25 proposal.
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1 A review of the hundred (100) year

2 hydraulic records by the Missouri DNR reveals a

3 consistent rise in the average pool levels in

4 upper reservoirs, including years of drought.

5 Essentially, negative impacts on riparian

6 habitat, downstream recreation, downstream

7 navigation, power supply, water supply, are

8 balanced against increased upstream recreation

9 benefits. This is hardly "shared pain" within

10 the basin.

11 MCP is unacceptable not only to

12 Missouri River navigation, but certainly

13 unacceptable to Mississippi River navigation.

14 Under the CWCP there's one (1) year of

15 eliminated service on the Missouri and eight (8)

16 shortened years. That same period reveals only

17 seven (7) years when these low flow regimes can

18 coincide with low water on the Mississippi, which

19 is important because in low flow years that sixty

20 (60) percent flow of the middle Mississippi is

21 made up from the Missouri.

22 Now, we contrast the type of support

23 with MCP, where we have five (5) years of no

24 navigation support and thirty-five (35) years of

25 shortened seasons. That's a three hundred and
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1 forty-four (344) percent increase in adverse

2 conditions. In addition, of the total forty (40)

3 years of impacted service, thirty (30) of them

4 coincide with the low water flows along the

5 Mississippi River, yet we're presented here

6 today, we've been at every public meeting, with a

7 notion that MCP is, in fact, better for the

8 Mississippi River than CWCP, and that conclusion

9 is absolutely false. The real world implications

10 of eliminated support are lost in the Corps'

11 long-held averaging game, which results in a

12 minimization of losses.

13 The Corps knew full well that

14 single-year events could be catastrophic.

15 Indeed, after playing with aspects of this data

16 and former analyses, we also learned that drought

17 events tend to be multi-year, compounding the

18 economic impact. Regrettably, three (3) bad

19 years in a row, followed by three (3) good years,

20 don't average out to six (6) "no impact" years,

21 despite the Corps' best intention.

22 Even within the parameters of the

23 averaging scheme employed by the Corps of

24 presentation of the data, if you eliminate one

25 (1) year, 1939, from the mix it dramatically
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1 shifts the average annual impact from positive

2 results for MCP to significant negatives,

3 averaging four point five (4.5) million per year

4 in lost benefits on the Mississippi and this data

5 is also suspect and incomplete. Because the

6 final Mississippi River Impacts analysis

7 conducted by the TVA won't be available prior to

8 the conclusion of these public comment periods.

9 We asked navigation experts to conduct their own

10 analysis.

11 We found that the loss in water

12 support under MCP could generate an average

13 annual impact from seven point five (7.5) million

14 per year to as much as thirty (30) million a

15 year. This staggering impact has raised our

16 opposition to the "conservation" underpinnings of

17 MCP and the GP plans to a higher level.

18 But again, the real travesty here is

19 that the public's being asked to evaluate

20 alternatives when the impact analysis is

21 incomplete. There are real world considerations

22 to the effects of future depletions on the

23 Missouri that have not been presented to the

24 public or factored into the plans. We've asked

25 for depletion runs on the MCP plan during this
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1 entire comment period and have been told that

2 this request has been denied.

3 This is important because the

4 depletion runs made on other previously

5 considered proposals demonstrate that greater

6 impacts would doom any of these alternatives in

7 the opinions of stakeholders basinwide. Under

8 CWCP, current depletions adversely affect over

9 twenty-four (24) months of no navigation or

10 service. A three point two (3.2) MAF depletion

11 would triple that impact and under the old C 31

12 proposal there would have been forty-eight (48)

13 months of impact and an impact of over five (5)

14 times under a three point two (3.2) MAF depletion

15 run.

16 Just to close, I wanted to say that

17 MCP is not an acceptable solution, nor are its

18 conservation assumptions based, according to the

19 membership that I represent here for the Midwest

20 Area Coalition 2000.

21 We need to get back to a more

22 equitable distribution of water that benefits the

23 entire basin during times of drought, not just

24 one part of the basin.

25 I thank you for the opportunity and
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1 I've already submitted my statement.

2 MR. CIESLIK: Tom Gartner?

3 CAPTAIN GARTNER: Good evening.

4 I'm Captain Tom Gartner. I'm

5 Captain of the motor vessel Kanesville Queen,

6 Director of Marine Operations and Facilities for

7 Harrah's Casino and Hotel.

8 Harrah's operates a casino river

9 boat year-round, which cruises daily, from April

10 through October, pursuant to the requirements of

11 the Iowa Racing and Gaming Commission. Harrah's

12 concern regarding the altering of the river

13 levels is two-fold.

14 The first concern is a public safety

15 issue, both of patrons, as well as our employees.

16 The second is the negative impact

17 that the proposed offering would have on recent

18 Riverfront revitalization efforts by both Iowa

19 and Nebraska.

20 To address this first concern, if

21 the river levels were adjusted, new high water

22 levels would lead to a greater quantity of

23 unsanitary and unsightly debris in the river,

24 such as logs, trees and livestock carcasses that

25 interfere with the proper operation of engine
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1 propellers, creating dangerous conditions for the

2 casino boats and recreational boaters, as well.

3 High water would also adversely affect surface

4 parking. With water rising over the river bank,

5 patrons would have limited access to our

6 facility, reducing business and, therefore,

7 decreasing the tax dollars we contribute to the

8 local economy. Low water levels carry different,

9 but equal safety concerns.

10 The current rate of silt buildup

11 requires us to engage in costly dredging

12 operations two times a year, in order to sail on

13 the river. Further fluctuation in low water

14 during the summer months would only magnify this

15 issue. Marinas and floating docks would become

16 ineffective during July and August, leaving both

17 commercial and recreational boaters without river

18 access. We can only speculate as to how quickly

19 the silt will accumulate, restricting our ability

20 to traverse the river, disenabling us from

21 meeting our cruise requirements of a hundred

22 (100) trips per season.

23 Harrah's Casino and Hotel employs

24 approximately twelve hundred (1200) people. On

25 an average Saturday over ten thousand (10,000)
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1 people visit our facility.

2 We're deeply concerned that the Army

3 Corps' plan to adjust the river level either up

4 or down would affect not only our guests who come

5 to enjoy the river boat and the waterfront

6 atmosphere, but also our employees who derive

7 their livelihood from the facility.

8 To touch on the second concern of

9 negatively impacting the revitalization of the

10 Riverfront. Both Omaha and the city of Council

11 Bluffs are hard at work to make the improvements

12 to all aspects of the Riverfront. These costly

13 efforts are being made to draw people to the

14 Downtown Omaha and Council Bluffs areas, thereby

15 stimulating the local economy.

16 Two (2) new convention center

17 facilities within a small radius of the river are

18 presently under construction. New office towers

19 and renovations in Omaha's Old Market District

20 are underway. New marinas are planned as well.

21 We applaud those efforts and are

22 concerned that any adjustment in river level may

23 work against the overall goal of creating a safe,

24 attractive center of activity to attract both

25 local residents and tourists to the area.
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1 In consideration of the

2 aforementioned, we respectfully request that the

3 river levels stay the same.

4 Thank you.

5 MR. CIESLIK: John Torbert.

6 MR. TORBERT: Good evening.

7 My name is John Torbert. I'm

8 Executive Director of the Iowa Drainage District

9 Association.

10 Thank you for the opportunity to

11 appear today for this very important issue.

12 The Drainage District Association

13 represents the interest of organized rural

14 drainage districts in the State of Iowa.

15 Although the bulk of our membership is in the

16 "prairie pothole" region of Northwest Iowa, we

17 also represent drainage interests on both

18 Missouri and the Mississippi Rivers. Our

19 membership represents more than three thousand

20 (3,000) drainage districts in twenty-six (26)

21 Iowa counties. In most counties that

22 representation occurs with county board

23 supervisors who, under state law, can become

24 trustees for the districts. But, some districts

25 continue to be represented by individual trustees
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1 and you heard from both tonight.

2 The IDDA is here today to support

3 the Current Water Control Plan for the Missouri

4 River. Many farmers that farm land along the

5 river have invested many thousands of dollars to

6 drain that land to increase its productivity. We

7 are very concerned about inland drainage and the

8 impact it has along the river and behind the

9 levees. The Iowa Farm Bureau presently has

10 determined that increased river flows could

11 result in production losses on more than one

12 hundred thousand (100,000) acres of land, which

13 will, in turn, result in economic losses of

14 thirteen million dollars ($13,000,000). That's

15 one (1) year.

16 The spring rise, which is included

17 in all but one (1) option will not allow the

18 planting of corn on affected acres. Planting of

19 that land can be pushed back to July, which can

20 also create harvest problems when early frost

21 occurs. We're also aware that there have been

22 substantial concerns expressed about the impact

23 of changes in the river's flow would have on

24 barge traffic. The Missouri River provides about

25 half the flow of the Mississippi River, which is
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1 a vital route for our commodities and plays a

2 huge role in our ability to compete in the

3 international marketplace.

4 Finally, we know that MidAmerican

5 Energy has analyzed these plans to see the impact

6 they will have to generate, on the ability to

7 generate power. According to the Iowa Department

8 of Natural Resources, forty (40) percent of

9 Iowa's generating capacity comes from the

10 Missouri River. What impact will the change in

11 the flow of the river have on our ability to

12 generate power?

13 It is for these reasons that the

14 IDDA wishes to go on record in opposition to any

15 change in the current flow plan. We believe that

16 this option provides a balanced approach to the

17 environment and to the farmers along the river

18 that earn their livelihood from the land.

19 Thank you.

20 MR. CIESLIK: David Burkholder.

21 MR. BURKHOLDER: Thank you for this

22 opportunity to testify.

23 My name's David Burkholder. I'm

24 representing Consolidated Blenders, Incorporated.

25 I submitted testimony when you were
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1 down in Nebraska City. I did not plan my evening

2 that night to stay into the wee hours of the

3 morning, so I had to leave before I had a chance

4 to say anything, personally.

5 Consolidated Blenders produces about

6 seventy thousand (70,000) tons of alfalfa pellets

7 per year in Central and Eastern Nebraska. We

8 ship about half of that production on the

9 Missouri River each year.

10 Basically, we begin production in

11 late May. Our main production months are June,

12 July and August. In the normal year, I get my

13 first barge loaded about the 1st of June. We've

14 loaded lots of barges in June, July and August.

15 Our production starts to taper off

16 in September and October and, generally, that

17 production we keep back here in Nebraska for our

18 Nebraska customers during the winter.

19 The idea of the split season on the

20 Missouri River just doesn't work for us. When we

21 want to ship the stuff in June, July and August,

22 if you start to cut off the flow of the river on

23 June the 21st or something like that, you know,

24 my experience has been when the river's supposed

25 to be opened 'til December 1st, barge operators
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1 want to pick up the last barge from my place

2 November 15th, November 18th, something like

3 that, and make darn sure they beat the water down

4 the river. That means that they'd want to pick

5 up the last barge at my place on June 10th or

6 12th, something like that. Heck, that's just

7 when I got started shipping.

8 Our customers are set up where we've

9 got a barge-way facility in Blair, Nebraska,

10 we've got another one at Guntersville, Alabama.

11 That's the farthest southern point on the

12 Tennessee River System. We unload barges down

13 there and sell it to customers all over the

14 Southeast out of that location. That's

15 approximately half of the storage that I have

16 available for my product. Alfalfa product that

17 we produce mainly in the summertime, we consume

18 it mainly in the wintertime, when seed's scares.

19 We can't produce it if we don't have anyplace to

20 store it. If you shut the river off from June

21 21st to the 1st of September, or whenever, you've

22 just cut our production off from our storage

23 facilities, especially if you put us out of

24 business.

25 I've got another item that I want to
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1 comment on and I just don't think the RDEIS has

2 done a very good job at all of estimating the

3 power costs associated with any of these plans.

4 I know we've had several people

5 address power already tonight and I'm not really

6 an expert on power, but I know how much more

7 electricity costs me in July and August, than

8 what it costs me in May and September and October

9 and I can buy power pretty darn cheap in the

10 spring and the fall. Power is expensive in July

11 and August. Your plan actually shows you're

12 going to produce a little more power if you

13 maintain higher lake levels, because you'll have

14 more head, or something like that.

15 But, power produced in April and

16 May, in this part of the country, isn't a very

17 valuable commodity, compared to power produced in

18 July and August, and I get worried that if you

19 start producing less power in the mainstem dam

20 and then again curtail power production on the

21 lower Missouri here because of temperature

22 concerns, we can face a deal like California

23 faced last winter where all of a sudden you have

24 a shortage of power and, you know, it isn't worth

25 a few cents more, it's worth twenty (20) times
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1 more, because there just isn't enough of it to go

2 around.

3 I really think that your analysis of

4 what power costs will be under the new system are

5 too low.

6 In conclusion, I just want to say,

7 you know, if you attempt to put anything in like

8 this split navigation season you're going to put

9 my company out of business. I don't really think

10 it's necessary. I think there's other ways to

11 provide habitat for the endangered species on the

12 Missouri River.

13 I think Papio Natural Resource

14 District, among others, have provided a number of

15 those alternatives and I guess I'd ask why the

16 world aren't any of those alternatives included

17 in your analysis of what can be done to save the

18 endangered species on the Missouri River.

19 Thank you for this opportunity to

20 comment.

21 MR. CIESLIK: J. Randel Smith?

22 J. Randel Smith?

23 John Portera?

24 MR. PORTERA: I never thought I'd

25 make it up here. There are more chairs than
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1 people now.

2 But, anyway, I'm John Portera, 607

3 Dearborn Circle, Papillion, Nebraska 68046. I'm

4 representing the Hazard Corporation, which has

5 provided leisure-time activities for residents

6 along the banks of the Missouri River.

7 The corporation, along with other

8 business entities along the river, desire to be

9 good neighbors with the developmental stages in

10 regards to Missouri River. With that put forth,

11 the corporation respectfully requests to present

12 a few questions in the spirit of cooperation and

13 with that, and with the geographic locations, we

14 understand that you will not be able to answer

15 these tonight, but perhaps at a time when it is

16 essential to you and the opportunity presents

17 itself, you will forward those answers to us.

18 So, those questions are:

19 What is the timetable with respect

20 to this project, with concerns to the geographic

21 area? Where will it begin? How will it begin,

22 and at each segment? What will it encompass, as

23 pertains to the Nebraska and Iowa elevations of

24 the river with respect to the river banks? What

25 will be the improved water level this project
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1 desires to achieve? Please quantify prior and

2 post-levels.

3 Is there any audit procedure set

4 in place to monitor this mechanism and

5 implementation? What will be the amount of

6 change in the river with respect to the gradual

7 flows and please quantify what the gradual flow

8 will be with respect to the drag and how the

9 depth change will be and what would be the dredge

10 level?

11 Will it be an insignificant change

12 or a significant improvement with respect to the

13 river?

14 We all here tonight, we're concerned

15 with the environment. Therefore, if the water

16 level is increased, the environment is affected.

17 Conversely, if the water level is decreased, the

18 environment is affected. Therefore, what is the

19 intent of preserving the environment with this

20 proposal and what is the intent in regards to

21 wildlife along the Missouri to coincide with the

22 activities along the river bank?

23 The Hazard Corporation is involved

24 in providing leisure-time activities along the

25 Missouri River. Like any business, our intent is
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1 to expand our operation along the river.

2 Our corporation is bound upon the

3 decision and agrees with what is engaged by this

4 committee.

5 A change in the water level will

6 impinge our operation and further development of

7 the new basin to complement our existing basin.

8 The corporation desires to work in

9 harmony with all entities involved. Our goal is

10 to enhance the ambience of the Riverfront,

11 provide leisure-time activities for all by

12 contributing to the economic development of this

13 area.

14 We do appreciate the forum to

15 present these concerns. We here tonight

16 understand the goals set forth and how they

17 arrive at that goal will determine the success or

18 failure of this proposal. It is with that, that

19 we trust the outcome of these endeavors will

20 enhance the economic, social and leisure-time

21 activities and not be to its detriment.

22 Thank you for this opportunity to

23 present this.

24 I hope you guys can see the

25 Late-Late Show tonight, too.
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1 Thank you, Gentlemen.

2 MR. CIESLIK: Brad Lau?

3 MR. LAU: Thank you, Colonel, for

4 the opportunity to testify this evening.

5 My name is Brad Lau. I am

6 representing the St. Joseph Regional Port

7 Authority in St. Joseph, Missouri and the nine

8 (9) public ports, as Secretary of the Missouri

9 Port Authority Association throughout Missouri.

10 As a Missourian, I would like to

11 concur with the many strongly articulated points

12 associated with the negative impacts of changing

13 the Missouri River flow.

14 As a representative of the Missouri

15 Port Authority Association, I specifically would

16 like to voice our concerns and disapproval to the

17 Army Corps of Engineers proposed Modified

18 Conservation Plan.

19 This plan would have a severe

20 economic impact on the operation of ports along

21 the Missouri River. These multi-million dollar

22 facilities serve as an important economic

23 development infrastructure in providing an

24 alternative and competitive transportation medium

25 for businesses in their receipt and shipping of
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1 raw materials and finished goods.

2 They're extremely important to the

3 Missouri, Kansas, Nebraska and Iowa farmers in

4 providing a cost-effective means for both

5 transportation and agricultural products.

6 River-borne transportation is known

7 to be the least cost alternative for bulk

8 movement. In addition, river-borne

9 transportation is also the most fuel efficient,

10 the least polluting and the safest, in the least

11 number of accidents. So, if anything, we should

12 be encouraging river navigation verses hindering

13 it.

14 Therefore, the Missouri Port

15 Authority Association is opposed to the Corps'

16 proposed Modified Conservation Plan for the

17 following reasons:

18 Higher reservoir levels in the upper

19 basin lakes would lead to decreased water

20 commitments for lower basin states, such as

21 Missouri, Kansas, Iowa and Nebraska, thereby

22 negatively impacting navigation on the river.

23 The proposed spring rise could lead

24 to flooding, which again would negatively impact

25 navigation on the river, as well as flood
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1 river-bottom farmland.

2 We are opposed to reduced river

3 flows during the summer if it would split the

4 navigation season, possibly ending navigation on

5 the Missouri River altogether.

6 As the economic viability and the

7 stability of the United States and our local

8 communities are at risk, the Army Corps of

9 Engineers should not adopt new policies that will

10 stifle and eliminate economic opportunities

11 associated with the Missouri River to the states

12 of Missouri, Kansas, Nebraska and Iowa.

13 While we're not opposed to species

14 habitat restoration, we are opposed to any

15 measures involving changes to the Missouri River

16 that could potentially impact the economic health

17 of our communities and other communities along

18 the Missouri River that rely on the economic

19 benefits associated with the Missouri River, be

20 that in the form of navigation, utility

21 production, drinking water or irrigation.

22 We urge the Corps to continue the

23 water control plan now in operation.

24 Thank you for the opportunity to

25 comment.
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1 MR. CIESLIK: Karl Momsen? Karl

2 Momsen?

3 John Weeks? John Weeks?

4 I think it's Mike Hamilton?

5 Hamilton?

6 R. J. Brown?

7 Jeff McDonald?

8 Dale Dilts?

9 David Boyd?

10 Sam Irwin?

11 MR. IRWIN: Thank you, Colonel.

12 Thank you, Colonel -- is it on? I guess I've got

13 a lower voice than I thought I had.

14 I'm Sam Irwin. I live at 321 Perrin

15 Place, Council Bluffs, Iowa. I'm a past Mayor

16 and City Council member of Council Bluffs, Iowa.

17 I'm going to repeat some issues

18 that's already been here already tonight. So

19 much has been said around the economic dollar

20 factor, which would impact our city, obviously,

21 as Mayor Hanafan talked about and Mayor Fahey.

22 The specifics that I'm concerned

23 about, personally, because of my experience on

24 the Council, is the water table in this town is

25 terrible on the west end of town. We're trying
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1 to develop it and we've spent sixty million

2 dollars ($60,000,000) already on our sewer

3 systems to mitigate some more problems. If we

4 change that water table again, it's going to slow

5 down our areas that could still be developed in

6 our community.

7 Then, we have the power plant down

8 here that's going to be putting in one point four

9 (1.4) billion dollars and construct down there.

10 I don't know the impact, I'm not a detail person,

11 but I'm sure it may have an impact on that,

12 because of the water flow, it's going to need to

13 go through our wastewater treatment plant.

14 There's been discussions over the

15 years, also, about our water treatment plant,

16 just as Omaha has concerns about the revising of

17 the quality of the water tables and lake tables

18 and what it would do for our treatment plants.

19 Same thing with our sewer treatment plant down

20 south there. And, as Mayor Hanafan also said,

21 when you close those gates along the river down

22 there on those high-water times, it backs up and

23 causes us some grief, probably some health

24 problems with the mosquitos and whatever else

25 transpires, even though we may be able to pump it
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1 over. And I don't know where that's at. I've

2 been out of the loop for a number of years, so I

3 don't know for sure what transpires anymore, but

4 Mosquito Creek, Indian Creek and 23rd Avenue that

5 bypasses down there are very important for the

6 city's growth and long-term use.

7 Therefore, my concerns have been

8 echoed by a couple of Mayors already and I hope

9 you take a look at the impact it might have on

10 our community.

11 I thank you for your time.

12 MR. CIESLIK: Marvin Klein?

13 MR. KLEIN: My name is Marvin Klein.

14 I'm a Director on the Rural Electric Co-op at

15 Woodbine, Iowa, but I'm also a Director on the

16 Midwest Electric Co-op at Denver.

17 My concern with the Master Manual

18 has to do with the possibility of raising rates.

19 And that's been talked about a lot, so I'm not

20 going to be spend much time on it.

21 I just wanted to say that I had the

22 opportunity, when I was in Denver, to hear

23 General Fastabend give a very passionate address

24 to a group. It was following September the 11th

25 and we were all very moved by his speech.
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1 He says that when he was assigned to

2 this task he just assumed that he was going to

3 get on with it and get it over with quickly.

4 And, then, when he addressed the group and said

5 that he had attended many of the meetings in the

6 north and all around, realized that this was a

7 very difficult task. And I'm thinking tonight,

8 as I heard so many people with different

9 opinions, there's a book by Anthony DeMello,

10 One-Minute Nonsense and in this book he tells a

11 story about the master brought his wife and a new

12 baby home from the hospital and situated them in

13 his home. He looked across the room as he saw

14 her standing by the crib. He went over and he

15 put his arms around her and he said, you know, I

16 think just like you do. And she turned and

17 looked at him, don't you wonder how they can

18 build a crib for twenty-five dollars ($25)?

19 I think of that and what a

20 difference we have just in the way we approach

21 things. We come at it from all different angles.

22 I'm a newer member on the Rural

23 Electric Board and one of the things the seniors

24 have always told me is the worst fear they had is

25 having to raise rates.
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1 Well, I believe that, from after

2 listening to what we've heard, the summer lows

3 are going to cause the WAPA to go out and buy

4 power at whatever the price might be.

5 This particular proposal shows us

6 that under GP2021 there would be a loss of

7 revenues of upwards to twenty-nine million

8 (29,000,000). But, that's just showing the loss

9 of revenues. It doesn't show what it will cost

10 to buy that additional power that's going to be

11 needed. And I have a fear that we are going to

12 have to raise rates. And like the gentleman

13 before said, you know what happened in

14 California, the disaster there?

15 Well, we hope that won't happen and

16 I don't think it has to, but I guess we just pray

17 that the Corps can do the best they can coming up

18 with the plan that's in the best good for all of

19 us.

20 You know, with the scandal that we

21 had with Enron and all the energy companies that

22 are happening today, I think one of the fears the

23 public is going to have is, what, they're going

24 to raise our rates because of endangered species

25 or fish? Their priorities are with them instead
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1 of with people? I have a fear that that might

2 happen. I mean, if I had to raise rates, I'd be

3 afraid to tell those people that.

4 I thank you.

5 MR. CIESLIK: That's all the cards

6 we have indicating to give testimony.

7 Is there anyone else that wishes to

8 testify?

9 Sir? Come on up.

10 MR. SIECK: I would have filled out

11 a card, but I felt like that I'd like to listen

12 to what most people had to say tonight.

13 I'm David Sieck, Missouri River

14 farmer in Mills County, Iowa. Also Treasurer of

15 the Iowa Corn Growers Association.

16 Well, we're about ready to wrap up

17 our twenty (20) hearings and all this time, I

18 think most issues have been addressed,

19 readdressed, over-addressed, under-addressed, you

20 know, addressed.

21 I have one thing and maybe -- I feel

22 that we've pitted so many interest groups here

23 against each other in the process, it shouldn't

24 be that way.

25 I think all of us understand the
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1 aspects of everybody else and where we're coming

2 from. We all have interests, whether its Chad,

3 me, anybody, and I don't think that the process

4 we've gone through has helped in any way to

5 address any of that. I think it's just us

6 against this war. And I don't know if we've

7 found the right mix yet. I think we've been at

8 it right now fourteen (14) years.

9 It seems what they propose is the

10 2021, which is the most extreme thing for the

11 river and what we propose is no change.

12 That's the way my organization

13 stands, the Iowa Corn Growers Association.

14 Adaptive Management; Adaptive

15 Management's a scary creature for a person whose

16 economics are dependent on the river, especially

17 when Adaptive Management's one-sided. And I see

18 that as my biggest fear and all six (6) of your

19 policies apparently have Adaptive Management in

20 it.

21 Whenever you're given the reins to

22 my purse strings, as far as the farmer goes along

23 the Missouri River, and you can change the river

24 at will to try to adapt to scientific principles,

25 we're not sure, really, right?
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1 We hear one guy say it's the spring

2 rise that triggers the fish and another person

3 says it's water temperature. I don't think the

4 sciences truly address that.

5 With the National Academy of

6 Science, they think we should have a moratorium.

7 I would lean more toward that issue

8 at this time, just for the simple fact that I

9 don't think we know.

10 I guess I hate to see this thing

11 close and still have us all pitted against each

12 other. So, I don't have much else to say.

13 Whatever decisions you make will

14 impact me. It will impact every person in this

15 room. But, we really need to think about this

16 carefully. We really need to take the time to

17 make sure and I don't think we've taken enough

18 time yet and I'd like to just close with that.

19 Thank you.

20 MR. CIESLIK: Sir, could you fill

21 out a card for us?

22 MR. SIECK: Yes, I will.

23 MR. CIESLIK: Ms. Lee has those.

24 Anybody else wish to testify?

25 UNIDENTIFIED PERSON: I think we
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1 ought to thank your staff and the recorder.

2 COLONEL UBBELOHDE: If there are no

3 further comments, this hearing session is closed.

4 (Whereupon, this hearing session was

5 concluded at the hour of 11:05 p.m.)
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1

2 C E R T I F I C A T E

3

4
STATE OF NEBRASKA )

5 ) ss.
COUNTY OF DOUGLAS )

6

7 I, Gary A. Barnes, Court Reporter and
General Notary Public in and for the State of

8 Nebraska, do hereby certify that the hearing
session as above set forth was reduced to print

9 under my direction by means of computer-assisted
transcription.

10
That the within and foregoing hearing

11 session was taken by me at the time and place
herein specified and in accordance with the

12 within stipulations.

13 That I am not counsel, attorney, or relative
of any of the parties involved, or otherwise

14 interested in the event of this matter.

15 IN TESTIMONY WHEREOF, I have placed my hand
and notarial seal this day of ,

16 2002.

17

18

19 GARY A. BARNES
COURT REPORTER AND

20 GENERAL NOTARY PUBLIC
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